

A Service of



Leibniz-Informationszentrum Wirtschaft Leibniz Information Centre

DIW Berlin / SOEP (Ed.)

Research Report

SOEP-IS 2016 - BIO: Variables from the life course question module

SOEP Survey Papers, No. 494

Provided in Cooperation with:

German Institute for Economic Research (DIW Berlin)

Suggested Citation: DIW Berlin / SOEP (Ed.) (2018): SOEP-IS 2016 - BIO: Variables from the life course question module, SOEP Survey Papers, No. 494, Deutsches Institut für Wirtschaftsforschung (DIW), Berlin

This Version is available at: https://hdl.handle.net/10419/179008

Standard-Nutzungsbedingungen:

Die Dokumente auf EconStor dürfen zu eigenen wissenschaftlichen Zwecken und zum Privatgebrauch gespeichert und kopiert werden.

Sie dürfen die Dokumente nicht für öffentliche oder kommerzielle Zwecke vervielfältigen, öffentlich ausstellen, öffentlich zugänglich machen, vertreiben oder anderweitig nutzen.

Sofern die Verfasser die Dokumente unter Open-Content-Lizenzen (insbesondere CC-Lizenzen) zur Verfügung gestellt haben sollten, gelten abweichend von diesen Nutzungsbedingungen die in der dort genannten Lizenz gewährten Nutzungsrechte.



http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/4.0/

Terms of use:

Documents in EconStor may be saved and copied for your personal and scholarly purposes.

You are not to copy documents for public or commercial purposes, to exhibit the documents publicly, to make them publicly available on the internet, or to distribute or otherwise use the documents in public.

If the documents have been made available under an Open Content Licence (especially Creative Commons Licences), you may exercise further usage rights as specified in the indicated licence.





SOEP Survey Papers

Series D - Variable Descriptions and Coding

SOEP - The German Socio-Economic Panel study at DIW Berlin

2018

SOEP-IS 2016—BIO: Variables from the Life Course Question Module

SOEP-IS Group



Running since 1984, the German Socio-Economic Panel study (SOEP) is a wide-ranging representative longitudinal study of private households, located at the German Institute for Economic Research, DIW Berlin.

The aim of the SOEP Survey Papers Series is to thoroughly document the survey's data collection and data processing. The SOEP Survey Papers is comprised of the following series:

Series A - Survey Instruments (Erhebungsinstrumente)

Series B - Survey Reports (Methodenberichte)

Series C – Data Documentation (Datendokumentationen)

Series D - Variable Descriptions and Coding

Series E – SOEPmonitors

Series F – SOEP Newsletters

Series G - General Issues and Teaching Materials

The SOEP Survey Papers are available at http://www.diw.de/soepsurveypapers

Editors:

Dr. Jan Goebel, DIW Berlin

Prof. Dr. Martin Kroh, DIW Berlin and Humboldt Universität Berlin

Prof. Dr. Carsten Schröder, DIW Berlin and Freie Universität Berlin

Prof. Dr. Jürgen Schupp, DIW Berlin and Freie Universität Berlin

Please cite this paper as follows:

SOEP-IS Group, 2018. SOEP-IS 2016—BIO: Variables from the Life Course Question Module. SOEP Survey Papers 494: Series D – Variable Descriptions and Coding. Berlin: DIW Berlin/SOEP



This work is licensed under a Creative Commons Attribution-ShareAlike 4.0 International License.

© 2018 by SOEP

ISSN: 2193-5580 (online)

DIW Berlin

German Socio-Economic Panel (SOEP)

Mohrenstr. 58 10117 Berlin Germany soeppapers@diw.de



SOEP-IS 2016—BIO: Variables from the Life Course Question Module

SOEP-IS Group

2018

Contents

1	Variables in File BIO	12
	cid – Case-ID, Original Household Number	12
		12
	pid – Never Changing Person ID	12
		12
	sample1 – Sample	12
		13
		13
		13
		13
		13
		13
		14
		14
		15
		15
		15
		16
		16
		16
		16
		16 16
		16 16
	1 3	10 17
		17 17
	5	
		17
		17
		18
		18
		18
	5	19
	5	19
	<u> </u>	19
		20
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	20
	3.	20
		20
	3 , , ,	21
		21
	3	21
	5 , ,	21
	5	22
	3 ,	22
	5	22
	10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War	22
	5	22
	10038 – Reason Migrate: Other	23
		23

10041 – Expectaions: Find Appartment	23
10042 – Expectations: Accepted by Coworker	23
10043 – Expectations: Accepted by Neighbor	24
10044 – Family Abroad	24
l0045 – Family Abroad: Parents	24
10046 – Family Abroad: Grandparents	24
10047 – Family Abroad: Children	24
10048 – Family Abroad: Brother, Sister	25
10049 – Family Abroad: Distant Relatives	25
10050 – Family Abroad: Spouse, Partner	25
10051 – Family Abroad: Friends	25
10052 - Persons Abroad Bring To Germany	25
10053 – Return To Country Of Origin	26
10054 – Also German Pupils In Class	26
l0055 – How Many Pupils Foreign	26
10056 – Mix Of Nationalities In Class	26
10058 - Main Residence During Childhood	27
10059 - Change of Residence Since Childhood	27
10060 - Grown Up With Parents	27
10064 – Twin sister/brother	27
10075 – Year Moved Out Of Parents Home	28
10076 – Still Lives With Parents	28
10078 – Where Does Father Live	29
10079 – Where Does Mother Live	29
10080 – What Year Did Father Die	29
10081 – What Year Did Mother Die	30
10082 – Birth Year Of Father	30
10083 – Birth Year Of Mother	31
10092 – Father: Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture	32
10093 – Father: Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship	32
10094 – Father: Trade Or Technical School	32
10095 – Father: Civil Servant Training	32
10096 – Father: Fachhochschule, Engineering School	33
10097 – Father: University, Higher Education Institution	33
10098 – Father: Other Degree	33
10099 – Father: No Degree	33
10100 – Father: Do Not Know	33
10101 – Mother: Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture	34
10102 – Mother: Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship	34
10103 – Mother: Trade Or Technical School	34
10104 – Mother: Civil Servant Training	34
10105 – Mother: Fachhochschule, Engineering School	35
10106 – Mother: University, Higher Education Institution	35
10107 – Mother: Other Degree	35
10108 – Mother: No Degree	35
10109 - Mother: Do Not Know	35
10110 – Father: Completed Occupational Training, Studies	36
10111 - Mother: Completed Occupational Training, Studies	36
10124 – Father: Religion	36
10125 - Mother: Religion	36

10126 – Father: Protestant Church	37
10127 – Mother: Protestant Church	37
l0128 – Father: Other Christian Community	37
l0129 – Mother: Other Christian Community	37
	38
•	38
	38
	38
	38
	39
	39
	39
	39
1 2	40
	40
	40
	40
10143 – Grade German	41
10144 – Grade Mathematics	41
l0145 – Grade 1. Foreign Langauge	41
	42
	42
	42
	42
	43
	43
	43
	43
10154 – Type of course In High School: 1. Foreign Language	44
10155 – Argue Or Fight With Father	44
	44
	44
	45
	45
1 1 3	45
·	46
	46
10163 – 20 Teals Old (Teal)	47
	48
	48
	49
	50
	50
10170 – 55 Years Old (Year)	51
	52
	53
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	53
10185 – GDR School Completed	54
10187 – Duration Schooling (Years)	54 54
ILLIALI - FOURTAL STATA SCHOOL	5/

10194 – How Many Pupils Foreign
10195 – Formal Training Certificate, Uni. Degree
10196 – Type Of Further School-Leaving Qualification
10198 – Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture
10199 – Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship
10200 – BRD: Specialized Vocational School
10201 – BRD: School For Health Care Profession
10202 - BRD: Trade Or Technical School
10203 – BRD: Civil Servant Training
10204 – BRD: Specialized Technical, Engineering School
l0205 – BRD: University, College
10206 – BRD: Other Type of Education Completed
10207 – GDR: Vocational, Specialist Training Completed
10208 – GDR: Master Craftsman Degree
10209 – GDR: Specialized Technical, Engineering School
10210 – GDR: University, College
10211 – GDR: Other Type Of Education Completed
10226 – Total Item-Nonresponse
10227 – Year Of Last Completed Education, Vocational Training
10228 – Vocational Training Outside Germany
10229 - Type Of Education, Training: Trained In Company
10230 – Type Of Education, Training: Long Term Vocational Training
10231 – Type Of Education, Training: Vocational School
10232 – Type Of Education, Training: University, College
10232 Type Of Education, Training: Other
10234 – Total Item-Nonresponse
lo235 - Education Completed (Year)
10236 - Certificate For Voc. Degree Completed
10237 - Certificate Accepted
10238 – Intending to Get Further Degree
10239 – Completed Apprenticeship
10240 – Full-time Vocational School
10241 – Higher Level Trade And Technical School
l0242 – Civil Servant Education
10243 – Accredited Career Training Academy
10244 – Engineering School
10245 – University
l0246 – Total Item-Nonresponse
10247 – Age When Went To Work
10247 – Age When Went to Work
10250 – Type Of Blue-Collar Worker
71
71 1 7
1 7
10253 – Profession, Self-Employed Academic
10254 – Other Type Of Self-Employment
10255 - Family Workers
10256 – Type Of White-Collar Worker
10257 – Type Of Civil Servant
l0258 – Total Item-Nonresponse
10260 – Required Training For Job

10261 – Civil Service, Public Administration	57
10263 – Job Change	57
10264 – Job Change, Year	8
10265 – Now Employed	8
10270 - Last Type Of Employee 6	9
	9
	9
10273 – Last Employment: Profession, Self-Employed Academic	0
	0
	0
	0
	71
	71
	71
	71
	2
	- 2
	73
	73
	74
	- 74
	74
	' ' '5
	75
	'6
	'0 77
5 ()	
	77
	77
J. J.	77
71	8
	8
	8
	9
	9
·	9
	79
	80
	80
	80
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	80
,	31
	31
	31
	31
10338 – Case 1: Value At The Time	31
	32
,	32
	32
	32
103.43 - Case 2: House Property Condominium	2)

10344 – Case 2: Securities/Stocks	83
10345 – Case 2: Cash, Bank Deposits	83
10346 – Case 2: Shares, Company Ownership	83
10347 – Case 2: Other Wealth Or Gift	83
l0348 – Case 2: Value At The Time	83
10349 – Case 2: Value, Do Not Know	84
10350 – Case 2: By Whom?	84
10351 - Case 3: Year	84
10352 – Case 3: Inheritance Or Gift?	84
10353 – Case 3: House, Property, Condominium	84
10354 – Case 3: Securities/Stocks	85
10355 – Case 3: Cash, Bank Deposits	85
10356 – Case 3: Shares, Company Ownership	85
10357 – Case 3: Other Wealth Or Gift	85
l0358 – Case 3: Value At The Time	85
10359 – Case 3: Value, Do Not Know	86
10360 – Case 3: By Whom?	86
10361 – Future Inheritance Or Gift	86
l0362 – Value Of Future Inheritance Or Gift	86
10574 – Doctorate	87
10575 – Vocational, Specialist Training Completed (Year)	87
10576 – Specialized Vocational School (Year)	87
10577 - Trade Or Technical School (Year)	87
10578 – Civil Servant Education (Year)	87
10579 – Engineering School, Career Training Academy (Year)	88
10580 - University,College (Year)	88
10581 - Doctorate (Year)	88
10582 – Other Type Of Education Completed (Year)	88
10584 - Specialized Vocational School (Month)	88
10585 - Trade Or Technical School (Month)	89
10586 - Civil Servant Education (Month)	89
10587 - Engineering School, Career Training Academy (Month)	90
10588 – University, College (Month)	90
	91
10590 – Other Type Of Education Completed (Month)	91 91
10600 – Twin Sister/Brother: Identical 10601 – Twin Sister: Non-Identical	91
10601 – Twin Sister: Non-Identical	92
10603 – No Twin Sister/Brother	92
10604 – Father Lives In The Same Place	92
10605 – Mother Lives In The Same Place	92
10606 – Father Lives In A Different Place	93
10607 – Mother Lives In A Different Place	93
10616 – Education Completed In (Year)	93
l0617 – Started To Work In (Year)	93
l0618 – Started To Work In (Month)	94
10619 – First Child Lives In The Same Place:	95
10620 – Second Child Lives In The Same Place:	95
10621 – Third Child Lives In The Same Place:	95
10627 - Fourth Child Lives In The Same Place	95

10623 – Fifth Child Lives In The Same Place:
10624 – Sixth Child Lives In The Same Place:
10625 – Seventh Child Lives In The Same Place:
10626 – Eighth Child Lives In The Same Place:
10627 - First Child Lives In A Different Place
10628 – Second Child Lives In A Different Place:
10629 – Third Child Lives In A Different Place
10630 – Fourth Child Lives In A Different Place
10631 – Fifth Child Lives In A Different Place
10632 – Sixth Child Lives In A Different Place
10633 – Seventh Child Lives In A Different Place
10634 – Eighth Child Lives In A Different Place
11124 – Father Catholic Church
11125 - Mother Catholic Church
binta – Survey Instrument
iday – Day Of Interiew
imonth – Month Of Interiew
iyear – Calendar Year Of Interview
intid – Interviewer-ID
10548 – Sex
10011 - Birth Year
10012 - Month Of Birth
10013 - Born In Germany
10016 - Country Of Birth
10019 – Year, Moved to West Germany
10533 – Acquisition Of German Citizenship
10636 – Relationship Since (Year)
10637 - Moved Together (Year) 105
10638 - Lived Together Before 105
10639 – Partner Moved Out (Year)
10640 - Married
10641 - Marriage (Year)
lpleb5a – Still living together
lehe2a - Marriage continues to this day
lehe3a – Divorced (Year)
10642 - Former Relationship [B] 108
10643 - Former Relationship [B] Since (Year) 108
10644 – Former Relationsship [B] Ended In (Year)
10645 - Former Relationship [B] Reason For End 110
10646 – Lives Together With Partner [B]
10647 – Moved Together [B] (Year)
10648 – Partner Moved Out [B] (Year)
10649 – Live Together Despite Of Separation [B]
10650 - Married Partner [B]
10651 - Marriage [B] (Year)
10652 - Divorced [B]
lehe2b – Still married to partner [B]
10653 - Divorced [B] (Year)
10654 - Former Relationship [C]
10655 – Former Relationship [C] Since (Year)

10656 – Former Relationsship [C] Ended In (Year)
10657 – Former Relationship [C] Reason For End
10658 – Lives Together With Partner [C]
10660 - Moved Together [C] (Year)
10661 - Partner Moved Out [C] (Year)
10662 – Live Together Despite Of Separation [C]
10663 - Married Partner [C]
10664 - Marriage [C] (Year)
10665 – Divorced [C]
lehe2c – Still married to partner [C]
10666 – Divorced [C] (Year)
10667 - Former Relationship [D] 121
10668 – Former Relationship [D] Since (Year)
10669 – Former Relationsship [D] Ended In (Year)
10670 – Former Relationship [D] Reason For End
10671 - Lives Together With Partner [D] 123
10672 - Moved Together [D] (Year)
10673 - Partner Moved Out [D] (Year)
10674 – Live Together Despite Of Separation [D]
10675 - Married Partner [D]
10676 - Marriage [D] (Year)
10677 - Divorced [D]
lehe2d – Still married to partner [D]
10678 - Divorced [D] (Year) 126
10679 - Other Marriage [E] 127
10680 – Other Marriage [E] (Year)
10681 – Still In Other Marriage [E]
10682 – Divorced [E] (Year)
10683 - Divorced [E] (Reason)
10061 – Siblings yes/no
10063 – Number of sisters
10062 – Number of brothers
130065 – Siblings: Item Nonrespronse
10859 – Identical twin
10860 – Dizygotic twin sister
10861 - Dizygotic twin brother 130
10862 - No twin
10066 – No. Of Years Living With Bio. Parents
10067 – No. Of Years Living With Single Mother
10068 – No. Of Years Living With Mother And Partner
10069 – No. Of Years Living With Single Father
10070 – No. Of Years Living With Single Father And Partner
10071 – No. Of Years Living With Other Relatives
10072 – No. Of Years Living With Foster Parents
10073 – No. Of Years Living In Home
10074 – No. Of Year: Item Nonresponse
10057 – Place Of Res. Before Reunification
10281 – Second Home
10283 – Use Of Home
10285 - Number Of Children

10286 – No Children
10288 - Sex Child 1
10287 – Year Of Birth Child 1
10863 - Month of Birth Child 1
10289 – Residence Child 1
10291 - Sex Child 2
10290 - Year Of Birth Child 2
10864 – Month of Birth Child 2
10292 - Residence Child 2 141
10294 – Sex Child 3
10293 - Year Of Birth Child 3 141
10865 - Month of Birth Child 3
10295 - Residence Child 3 142
10297 - Sex Child 4
10296 - Year Of Birth Child 4 143
10866 - Month of Birth Child 4
10298 - Residence Child 4 144
10300 - Sex Child 5
10299 - Year Of Birth Child 5 145
10867 - Month of Birth Child 5
10301 - Residence Child 5 146
10303 – Sex Child 6
10302 – Year Of Birth Child 6
10868 – Month of Birth Child 6
10304 - Residence Child 6
10306 - Sex Child 7
149 10305 - Year Of Birth Child 7
149 - Month of Birth Child 7
150 10307 - Residence Child 7
150 10309 - Sex Child 8 150
150 10308 - Year Of Birth Child 8
10870 - Month of Birth Child 8
10310 - Residence Child 8 151 10851 - Sex Child 9 152
10851 – Sex Citild 9
10850 - Tear Of Birth 9
10871 - Montar of Birth Clind 9
10852 - Residence Child 9
10853 – Year Of Birth 10
10872 – Month of Birth Child 10
10855 - Residence Child 10
10183 - No Certificate
10191 - Type Of Certificate
10186 – Country Last Attended School
10188 - Completed School 155
l0182 – Last Year Attended School
10197 – Vocational Training In Germany
lO212 – Vocational, Specialist Training Completed
10214 – Specialized Vocational School
10216 – Trade Or Technical School

l0218 – Civil Servant Education	157
l0220 – Engineering School, Career Training Academy	158
l0222 – University,College	158
l0224 – Other Type Of Education Completed	158
10873 - Completed Education (No Answer)	159
10875 - Registered Unemployed During Last 10 Years Y/N	159
10876 - How Often Unemployed During Last 10 Years	159
10878 – Unemployed during last 10 Years (Months)	160
l0856 - Number of Employers/Jobs	160
l0857 - Does Not Apply (Self-Employed/Not Employed)	161
10879 - Current Employment Status	161
l0266 – Last Year Of Employment	162
10248 - Never Employed	163
l0267 – Employment Status	163
l0269 – Last Occupation: Civil Service	163
10077 - Mother and Father live in HH	163
10084 – Father Born In Germany	164
10086 – Country Of Birth Father	164
10088 – Father German Citizen	165
10090 – Father: School Certificate	165
l0122 – Father: Not Employed	165
l0114 – Father: Type Of Blue-Collar Worker	166
l0116 – Father: Type Of White-Collar Worker	166
10118 – Father: Type Of Civil Servant	166
l0120 – Father: Type Of Self-Employment	167
10085 - Mother Born In Germany	167
10087 - Country Of Birth Mother	167
10089 – Mother German Citizen	168
10091 – Mother: School Certificate	168
l0123 – Mother: Not Employed	169
l0115 – Mother: Type Of Blue-Collar Worker	169
l0117 – Mother: Type Of White-Collar Worker	169
l0119 – Mother: Type Of Civil Servant	170
l0121 – Mother: Type Of Self-Employment	170
10880 – Church, Religion Yes/No	170
10881 - Church, Religion	171

1 Variables in File BIO

cid - Case-ID, Original Household Number

hid - Current Wave HH Number

? Your household asked has the following household number: <n> (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/W02;[2824])

pid - Never Changing Person ID

syear – Survey-Year

1999	750
2000	13
2001	17
2002	16
2003	22
2004	11
2005	10
2006	9
2007	16
2008	7
2009	9
2010	1875
2011	210
2012	1720
2013	2003
2014	2300
2015	207
2016	1733

sample1 - Sample

? sample of origin (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q2;stichu[2826])

10	[10] [1 (DADI)	500
10	[10] E1 (PAPI)	503
11	[11] E2 (CAPI)	451
19	[19] I Incentivation 2009	2277
22	[22] Supplementary Sample 2012	1846
25	[25] Supplementary Sample 2013	1989
26	[26] Supplementary Sample 2014	1444
28	[28] Bonn Intervention Panel 2014	862
32	[32] Supplementary 2016	1556
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bintc01 - Length In Minutes Oral Interview

-1	[-1] No Answer	24
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	419
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	3
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bintc02 - Length In Minutes Written Interview

-1	[-1] No Answer	33
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2332
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bisc188 – 3 Digit ISCO-88 Occupation Code

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	85
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bisco1 - 3 Digit ISCO Occupation Code

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	85
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

biscoh1 - 1 Digit Occupation Code

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	85
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

biscohv – Father: 1 Digit Occupation Code

-1 [-1] No Answer 0

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	247
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

biscou1 - 2 Digit Occupation Code

1	[1] Chemist	2
2	[2] Architect, Engineer	16
3	[3] Engineering Technician, NEC	18
4	[4] Aircraft, Ships officer	0
5	[5] Life Scientist, Related Technician	4
6	[6] Medical, Dental, Veterinary	5
7	[7] Medical Related Worker	15
8	[8] Mathematician, Actuary	1
9	[9] Economist	3
11	[11] Accountant	2
12	[12] Jurist	6
13	[13] Teacher	27
14	[14] Religious Worker	0
15	[15] Author, Journalist, Related Writer	1
16	[16] Sculptor, Painter, Photographer, Relat.	3
	(64 rows omitted)	422
98	[98] Transport Equipment Operator	6
99	[99] Labourer NEC	14
101	[101] Soldier	5
102	[102] Officer	0
103	[103] Job Seeker	0
104	[104] Unclassified	115
105	[105] In Education	0
106	[106] Housewife	0
107	[107] Pensioner	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	115
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

biscouv – Father: 2 Digit Occupation Code

1	[1] Chemist	3
2	[2] Architect, Engineer	16
3	[3] Engineering Technician, NEC	6
4	[4] Aircraft, Ships officer	1
5	[5] Life Scientist, Related Technician	0
6	[6] Medical, Dental, Veterinary	3
7	[7] Medical Related Worker	3
8	[8] Mathematician, Actuary	0

[9] Economist	1
[11] Accountant	1
[12] Jurist	5
[13] Teacher	15
[14] Religious Worker	0
[15] Author, Journalist, Related Writer	2
[16] Sculptor, Painter, Photographer, Relat.	4
(64 rows omitted)	323
[98] Transport Equipment Operator	16
[99] Labourer NEC	9
[101] Soldier	3
[102] Officer	1
[103] Job Seeker	0
[104] Unclassified	91
[105] In Education	0
[106] Housewife	0
[107] Pensioner	0
[-1] No Answer	0
[-2] Does Not Apply	277
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	[11] Accountant [12] Jurist [13] Teacher [14] Religious Worker [15] Author, Journalist, Related Writer [16] Sculptor, Painter, Photographer, Relat. (64 rows omitted) [98] Transport Equipment Operator [99] Labourer NEC [101] Soldier [102] Officer [103] Job Seeker [104] Unclassified [105] In Education [106] Housewife [107] Pensioner [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

biscov - 3 Digit ISCO-68 Occupation Code

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	247
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

biscv88 - Father: 3 Digit ISCO Occupation Code

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	247
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bise 188 - ISEI-Status 88 Ganzeboom

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	125
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bisei1 - ISEI-Status Ganzeboom

-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	239	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
bise	iv – Father: ISEI-Status Ganzeboom		

b

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	356
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bisev88 - Father: ISEI-Status88 Ganzeboom

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	303
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

btre188 - TREIMAN Occupation Prestige Scale, ISCo88

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	125
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

btreim1 - TREIMAN Occupation Prestige Scale

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	85
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

btreimv – Father: TREIMAN Occupation Prestige Scale

0 -1 [-1] No Answer

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	247
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

btrev88 - Father: TREIMAN Occupation Prestige Scale, ISCo88

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	303
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bwegen1 - WEGENER Occupation Prestige Scale

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	85
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

bwegenv – Father: WEGENER Occupation Prestige Scale

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	247
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10148
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10017 - Year, Moved To West Germany (before 1984)

1939	2
1945	3
1946	4
1958	1
1959	1
1968	1
1969	2
1971	1
1974	2
1975	2
1976	1
1979	2
1980	3
1982	1

1983 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	1 0 723 0 0 10178 g 0	
10018 -	Year, Moved To West Germany (after 1984)		
1984 1986 1988 1990 1991 1992 1993 1995 1996 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	1 2 12 1 3 14 5 0 706 0 0 10178 g	
10020 -	- Status Upon Migration To Germany		
2 [2 3 [3 4 [4 5 [5 -1 [-1 -2 [-2 -3 [-3 -4 [-4 -5 [-5	Ethnic German, East Europe German, Abroad EG Member Country Asylum Seeker Other Foreigner No Answer Does Not Apply Answer Improbable Inadmissible Multiple Answer Not Contained In Questionnaire GOUSTICE OF THE ARCHITICALLY IN T	107 6 38 24 102 2 2490 0 0 8159	
10021 -	- Residence Status		
1 [1 2 [2 3 [3 -1 [-1 -2 [-2 -3 [-3	Unlimited Residence Limited Residence German Citizenship No Answer Does Not Apply Answer Improbable	72 17 36 1 2643	

8159

-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer

-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0

10022 - Refugee Residence

1	[1] Yes	104
2	[2] no	78
-1	[-1] No Answer	51
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2536
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10023 – Refugee Residence: Weeks

_		_
1		3
2		10
3		4
4		2
6		5
32		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2743
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10024 – Refugee Residence: Months

1		10
2		4
3		7
5		3
6		12
7		2
8		3
9		4
10		9
11		1
12		5
14		5
15		2
16		6
18		2
20		1
22		1
24		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2690

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4		0	
-5		8159	
-6		0	
002	25 – Already Had Family In Country		
1	[1] Yes	109	
2	[2] no	115	
-1	[-1] No Answer	55	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2490	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
_			
1002	26 – Contacts With Family, Friends In Germany		
1	[1] Yes	49	
2	[2] no	65	
-1	[-1] No Answer	1	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2654	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
loo:	Mound To Come City Town As Family		
1002	27 – Moved To Same City,Town As Family		
1	[1] V	110	
1	[1] Yes	118	
2	[2] no	35	
-1	[-1] No Answer	60	

1	[1] Yes	118
2	[2] no	35
-1	[-1] No Answer	60
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2556
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10028 – Attended School In Germany

1	[1] Yes	83
2	[2] no	168
-1	[-1] No Answer	57
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2461
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10029 - Schooling In Germany (Class)

- 1		2.5
ı		25
2		9
3		8
4		4
5		4
6		4
7		2
8		8
9		5
10		3
11		3
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2686
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10030 – Attended Special Foreigner Prep Class

1	[1] Yes	17
2	[2] no	63
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2685
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10031 – Reason Migrate: Better Life

1	[1] Better Life	56
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2713
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10032 – Reason Migrate: Work/Money

1	[1] Earn Money For Family	32
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2737
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159

1	-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1 1 No Answer	1003	l0033 – Reason Migrate: Freedom				
1 1 No Answer	1	[11] Contraction	4.6			
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 3						
3			•			
4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10034 - Reason Migrate: Family 1 [1] Live Together Wirth Familiy 86 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10034 - Reason Migrate: Family 1 [1] Live Together Wirth Familiy 86 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			•			
1						
1 [1] Live Together Wirth Familiy 86 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 -73 [-75] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-76] Question	-0	[-o] Questionnaire version with Modified Filtering	U			
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1003	4 – Reason Migrate: Family				
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	_		0.5			
-2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2683 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -1 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
-3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0			-			
-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10035 - Reason Migrate: Poverty 1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0			_			
1 1 Poverty 27			-			
1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
1 [1] Poverty 27 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1003	85 – Reason Migrate: Poverty				
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
-2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2742 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1	[1] Poverty	27			
-3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10036 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-1	[-1] No Answer	0			
-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2742			
-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
IOO36 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War 1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 IOO37 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159			
1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1 [1] No Safety In Home Country 31 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1003	66 - Reason Migrate: Persecution/War				
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0		,				
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2738 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1	[1] No Safety In Home Country	31			
-3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0 -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-1		0			
-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0 -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2738			
-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 8159 -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 10037 - Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany 1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159			
1 [1] Want To Live In Germany 73 -1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1003	87 – Reason Migrate: Wish To Live In Germany				
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0						
-1 [-1] No Answer 0 -2 [-2] Does Not Apply 2696 -3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	1	[1] Want To Live In Germany	73			
-3 [-3] Answer Improbable 0	-1	·	0			
	-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2696			
-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 0	-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
	-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			

-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	8159 0	
1003	88 – Reason Migrate: Other		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Misc. Reasons [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 10 - Expectations In Germany 	55 55 2659 0 0 8159	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Yes [2] Partly [3] No, Not At All [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 11 - Expectaions: Find Appartment 	131 80 6 62 2490 0 0 8159	
1002	н - Expectations. Find Appartment		
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3	[1] Easier[2] As Expected[3] Harder[4] Does not apply[-1] No Answer[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable	43 84 42 0 69 2531 0	
-4 -5 -6	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 8159 0	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	

-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1004	10043 – Expectations: Accepted by Neighbor				
1	[1] Easier	53			
2	[2] As Expected	113			
3	[3] Harder	21			
4	[4] Does not apply	0			
-1	[-1] No Answer	68			
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2514			
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159			
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1004	14 – Family Abroad				
	-				
1	[1] Yes	25			
2	[2] no	23			
-1	[-1] No Answer	1			
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	714			
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165			
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1004	15 - Family Abroad: Parents				
	[1]	12			
1	[1] Parents	12			
-1	[-1] No Answer	0			
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	751			
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165			
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1004	6 – Family Abroad: Grandparents				
1	[1] Grandparents	5			
-1	[-1] No Answer	0			
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	758			
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0			
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0			
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165			
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0			
1004	10047 – Family Abroad: Children				
	-				
1	[1] Children	0			

-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	763	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
		•	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
IOO	18 – Family Abroad: Brother,Sister		
1002	- Failing Abroad. Brother, Sister		
1	[1] Brother,Sister	10	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	753	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
-0	[-0] Questionnaire version with Mounted Filtering	U	
1004	19 – Family Abroad: Distant Relatives		
	,		
1	[1] Distant Balatina	1.4	
1	[1] Distant Relatives	14	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	749	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1005	50 – Family Abroad: Spouse, Partner		
1	[1] Spouse, Fiancé(e)	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	763	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
		10165	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire		
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1005	51 – Family Abroad: Friends		
	ranni y neredan mende		
,		11	
1	[1] Personal Acquaintance	11	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	752	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
100			
1005	52 - Persons Abroad Bring To Germany		

1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	[1] Yes [2] no [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2 22 1 738 0 0	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1005	53 - Return To Country Of Origin		
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Yes, Definitely [2] Yes, Probably [3] Improbable [4] Definitely Not [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 54 - Also German Pupils In Class 	0 3 9 36 1 714 0 0 10165	
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Yes [2] no [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	19 4 1 726 0 0 10178	
1 2 3 4 5 -1 -2 -3 -4	 [1] Most [2] About Half [3] About A Quarter [4] Less Than A Quarter [5] Just Myself [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 	9 1 7 1 0 731 0	

10178

10056 – Mix Of Nationalities In Class

-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	 [1] Only My Nationality [2] Mixed [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 	1 3 0 746 0 0	
-5 -6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1005	58 - Main Residence During Childhood		
	manifestatines banning enmanteed		
1 2 3	[1] City [2] Medium City [3] Small City	572 441 636	
4 -1	[4] Countryside [-1] No Answer	1116 4	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1005	59 - Change of Residence Since Childhood		
1	[1] Yes, Still	1363	
2	[2] Yes, Again	86	
3	[3] no	1314	
-1	[-1] No Answer	6	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	8159 0	
	50 – Grown Up With Parents	U	
	1		
1	[1] Both Parents	667	
2	[2] With The Mother	63	
3	[3] With The Father	3	
4	[4] With Other Relative or Children's Home	12	
-1	[-1] No Answer	5	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
_		10170	

0

10064 - Twin sister/brother

-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

1	[1] Yes, monozygotic	13
2	[2] Yes, dizygotic	15
3	[3] no	1576
-1	[-1] No Answer	40
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	277
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9007
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10075 – Year Moved Out Of Parents Home

1917 1918 1927		1 1 1
1933		2
1935		1
1937		1
1939		1
1940		1
1942		4
1943		2
1944		2
1945		3
1946		4
1947		2
1948	(1-2)	4
	(42 rows omitted)	527
1991		11
1992		14
1993		8
1994		9
1995		8
1996		5
1997		1
1998		10
1999 -1	[1] No Anguar	3
-1 -2	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	123
-2 -3		123
-s -4	[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
- 4 -5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-5 -6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
-0	[0] Questionnane version with Mounted Hiteling	J

10076 – Still Lives With Parents

1	[1] In Parents HH	116
-1	[-1] No Answer	7
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	627
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0

-4 -5 -6	 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 8 - Where Does Father Live 	0 10178 0		
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Lives In Same Town [2] Lives In West Germany [3] Lives In East Germany [4] Lives Abroad [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	335 469 149 105 91 1620 0 0 8159		
1007	9 – Where Does Mother Live			
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Lives In Same Town [2] Lives In West Germany [3] Lives In East Germany [4] Lives Abroad [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	480 611 191 94 64 1329 0 0 8159		
1918 1 1926 1 1928 1 1930 1 1933 1 1934 1 1936 2 1937 2 1938 4 1939 1 1940 4 1941 5 1942 11 1943 10 1944 27 (56 rows omitted) 1103				

2004		18
2005		21
2006		22
2007		16
2008		27
2009		27
2010		14
-1	[-1] No Answer	80
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1324
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10081 - What Year Did Mother Die

1917		1
1918		1
1926		1
1934		2
1936		2
1938		3
1939		1
1940		2
1942		1
1943		1
1944		2
1945		5
1946		2
1947		2
1948		2
	(53 rows omitted)	807
2002		21
2003		34
2004		43
2005		23
2006		28
2007		26
2008		36
2009		14
2010		16
-1	[-1] No Answer	45
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1648
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10082 - Birth Year Of Father

1870		1
1873		1
1874		1
1876		1
1878		1
1879		2
1880		1
1881		4
1882		3
1883		4
1884		5
1885		5
1886		2
1887		3 2
1888	(70 , , , , , , , , , , , , ,)	2275
 1959	(70 rows omitted)	13
1960		17
1961		10
1962		4
1963		13
1964		5
1965		4
1966		2
1967		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	188
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	198
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	3
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10083 - Birth Year Of Mother

1880		3
1883		3
1884		1
1885		1
1887		1
1888		4
1889		3
1890		4
1891		9
1892		6
1893		5
1894		5
1895		9
1896		12
1897		7
	(63 rows omitted)	2276

196	51	12	
196		10	
196		9	
1964		11	
196		7	
196		7	
196		3	
196		3	
196		2	
	-1 [-1] No Answer	117	
	-2 [-2] Does Not Apply	236	
	-3 [-3] Answer Improbable	3	
	-4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
	-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
	-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filterin		
	[o] Questionium recommendum re	.5	
1009	32 – Father: Apprenticeship Industry Or Agricultu	re	
1	[1] Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture	274	
-1	[-] No Answer	0	
		476	
-2 -3	[-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-s -4	[-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
		10178	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire		
-0	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1009	33 – Father: Commercial Or Business Apprentices	hip	
	radion commercial of Basiness / ippronsices	p	
1	[1] Commonial Or Business Assurantiasahia	140	
1	[1] Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship	140	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	610	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
Inno	94 – Father: Trade Or Technical School		
1003	Tather. Hade of recrimed School		
_			
1	[1] Specialized Technical School	52	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	698	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1000	OF Fallery Chill Co. 17 11		
1009	95 – Father: Civil Servant Training		
1	[1] Civil Servant Training	30	
	-		

-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	720	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
	:	_	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
10096 – Father: Fachhochschule, Engineering School			
1	[1] Specialized Technical School	23	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	727	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-4 -	• •	•	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
10007 Father: University Higher Education Institution			
10097 – Father: University, Higher Education Institution			
1	[1] University	42	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	708	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
10098 – Father: Other Degree			
- Tallel. Other Deglee			
1	[1] Other Training	30	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	720	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
	[c] Caronicimano version months		
10099 – Father: No Degree			
1	[1] No Degree	109	
-1 2	[-1] No Answer	0 641	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	641	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
10100 Father: Do Not Know			
10100 – Father: Do Not Know			

1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Do Not Know [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Mother: Apprenticeship Industry Or Agricult 	46 16 688 0 0 10178 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering [-6] Mother: Commercial Or Business Apprentice 	134 0 616 0 0 10178 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	173 0 577 0 0 10178	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Specialized Technical School [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 4 - Mother: Civil Servant Training 	15 0 735 0 0 10178 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Civil Servant Training [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	3 0 747 0 0 10178 0	

10105 – Mother: Fachhochschule, Engineering School

1	[1] Specialized Technical School	10
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	740
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10106 – Mother: University, Higher Education Institution

1	[1] University	11
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	739
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10107 - Mother: Other Degree

1	[1] Other Training	31
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	719
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10108 - Mother: No Degree

1	[1] No Degree	283
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	467
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10109 - Mother: Do Not Know

1	[1] Do Not Know	59
-1	[-1] No Answer	13
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	678
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10178
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10110 – Father: Completed Occupational Training, Studies

? Did your father complete vocational training or a university degree? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q352;[3207])

1	[1] Yes, Vocational Training	5779
2	[2] Yes, University	1070
3	[3] No Completed Voc. Training Or Uni	1078
4	[4] Do Not Know	731
-1	[-1] No Answer	45
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	707
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10111 – Mother: Completed Occupational Training, Studies

? Did your mother complete vocational training or a university degree? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q363;[3215])

1	[1] Yes, Vocational Training	4252
2	[2] Yes, University	486
3	[3] No Completed Voc. Training Or Uni	3033
4	[4] Do Not Know	659
-1	[-1] No Answer	29
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	951
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10124 - Father: Religion

1	[1] Catholic	613
2	[2] Protestant	764
3	[3] Other Christian DeNomination	34
4	[4] Islamic DeNomination	41
5	[5] Other DeNomination	43
6	[6] No Denomination	250
-1	[-1] No Answer	62
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	166
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8955
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10125 – Mother: Religion

1 [1] Catholic 613

2	[2] Protestant	812	
3	[3] Other Christian DeNomination	32	
4	[4] Islamic DeNomination	38	
5	[5] Other DeNomination	43	
6	[6] No Denomination	209	
	• •		
-1	[-1] No Answer	29	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	197	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8955	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1012	6 – Father: Protestant Church		
1	[1] Protestant	367	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	429	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
		-	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10132	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1012	7 Matham Dratastant Church		
1012	7 – Mother: Protestant Church		
1	[1] Protestant	370	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	426	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
		_	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10132	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1012	9 Father: Other Christian Community		
1012	8 - Father: Other Christian Community		
1	[1] Other Christian Denomination	20	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	776	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10132	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
-0	[-0] Questionnaire version with Mounted Filtering	U	
I012	9 - Mother: Other Christian Community		
1012	- Mounti. Outer Christian Community		_
1	[1] Other Christian Denomination	14	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	782	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-	L a	-	

-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	10132 0	
l013	0 – Father: Other Religious Community		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Other Denomination [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Mother: Other Religious Community 	20 0 776 0 0 10132 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Other Denomination [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	16 0 780 0 0 10132 0	
1013	2 – Father: Religion		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] No Denomination [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 3 - Mother: Religion 	113 17 666 0 0 10132	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] No Denomination [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	105 12 679 0 0 10132	
10134 – Father In Household			
1 2 -1 -2	[1] Yes [2] no [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	75 675 0 0	

-3 -4 -5 -6	 [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 5 - Where Did Father Live Back Then 	0 0 10178 0	
1013	5 - Where Did Father Live back Then		
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Died [2] Lived Outside Germany [3] Lived In Germany [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	71 66 512 26 75 0 0 10178	
1013	6 – Type Of Blue-Collar Worker		
1 2 3 4 5 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Untrained Worker [2] Semi-Trained Worker [3] Skilled Manual [4] Foreman [5] Master Craftsman [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 7 - Type Of Self-Employment 	13 54 153 14 25 0 491 0 0 10178	
1 2 3 4 5 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Farmer [2] Free-Lance [3] Other Self-Employed LE 9 Coworkers [4] With GT 9 Coworkers [5] Help In Family Business [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 8 - Not Employed 	32 7 29 6 0 0 676 0 0 10178	
1 2	[1] Apprentice, Trainee [2] Unemployed, Sick	0 4	

3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [3] Pensioner [4] war captivity [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	5 0 0 741 0 0 10178	
	9 – Type Of White-Collar Worker	· ·	
1 2 3 4 5 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Foreman [2] Untrained Labor [3] Semi-Trained Labor [4] Qualified Professional [5] Managerial [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	2 21 72 29 9 0 617 0 0 10178	
1014	<mark>0</mark> – Type Of Civil Servant		
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Low-Level Civil Service [2] Middle-Level Civil Service [3] High-Level Civil Service [4] Executive Civil Service [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	1 26 12 8 3 700 0 0 10178	
1014	1 – Job Title Is Unknown		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Do Not Know [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 - Parents Show Interest In Performance 	21 2 727 0 0 10178 0	
1	[1] Very Much	371	

2	[2] Fairly Strong	805
3	[3] Less	693
4	[4] Not At All	127
-1	[-1] No Answer	10
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10143 - Grade German

1	[1] very good	170
2	[2] good	807
3	[3] Fair	685
4	[4] Sufficient	147
5	[5] Inadequate	17
6	[6] Unsatisfactory	2
7	[7] Subject Not Chosen/Offered	100
-1	[-1] No Answer	72
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

I0144 – Grade Mathematics

1	[1] very good	247
2	[2] good	724
3	[3] Fair	663
4	[4] Sufficient	231
5	[5] Inadequate	53
6	[6] Unsatisfactory	8
7	[7] Subject Not Chosen/Offered	8
-1	[-1] No Answer	67
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10145 – Grade 1. Foreign Langauge

1	[1] very good	173
2	[2] good	517
3	[3] Fair	543
4	[4] Sufficient	218
5	[5] Inadequate	44
6	[6] Unsatisfactory	12

7 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [7] Subject Not Chosen/Offered [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 6 - Last Number Of Grade Points: German 	417 76 6 0 0 8922 0	
10 11 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 7 - Last Number Of Grade Points: Mathematics 	1 4 11 0 0 10911	
8 13 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 8 – Last Numer Of Grade Points: 1. Foreign Lang	1 3 12 0 0 10911 0	
8 13 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 9 - Level Comprehensive School: German 	1 4 11 0 0 10911	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3	[1] Level A[2] Level B[3] Level C[-1] No Answer[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable	1 1 0 0 15 0	

-4 -5 -6	 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	0 10911 0	
1015	0 - Level Comprehensive School: Mathamatics		
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Level A [2] Level B [3] Level C [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Level Comprehensive School: 1. Foreign Lang 	1 0 0 15 0 0 10911 0	
1013	Level complementate sensor. It folergif cang	uuge	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Level A [2] Level B [3] Level C [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	2 0 0 15 0 0 10911	
1015	2 – Type Of Course In High School: German		
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Basic Course [2] Advanced Course [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 3 - Type of Course In High School: Mathamatics 	3 0 5 9 0 0 10911 0	
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Basic Course [2] Advanced Course [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	2 1 6 8 0 0 10911	

10154 – Type of course In High School: 1. Foreign Language

1	[1] Basic Course	2
2	[2] Advanced Course	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	6
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10911
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10155 – Argue Or Fight With Father

1	[1] very often	66
2	[2] Often	180
3	[3] sometimes	479
4	[4] Rarely	619
5	[5] never	391
6	[6] No Such Person In My Life	241
-1	[-1] No Answer	30
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10156 – Argue Or Fight With Mother

1	[1] very often	74
2	[2] Often	231
3	[3] sometimes	514
4	[4] Rarely	683
5	[5] never	395
6	[6] No Such Person In My Life	84
-1	[-1] No Answer	25
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

I0157 – Active In Music During Youth

1	[1] Yes	629
2	[2] no	1376
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0

-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10158 – Sports Played During Youth

1	[1] Yes	1125
2	[2] no	879
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10160 – Most Important Sport During Youth

1	[1] Aerobic	2
2	[2] American Football	0
3	[3] Fishing	3
4	[4] Badminton	7
5	[5] Basketball	26
6	[6] Weight Training, Fitness, Bodybuilding	9
7	[7] Boule, Bowling	8
8	[8] Cycling, Bicycle Racing	27
9	[9] Fencing	2
10	[10] Soccer	282
11	[11] Gymnastics	17
12	[12] Handball	79
13	[13] Inline-Skating, Skateboard	3
14	[14] Canoe, Rowing	15
15	[15] Martial Arts, Self-Defence	51
	(11 rows omitted)	406
27	[27] Windsurfing, Sailing	4
28	[28] Motor Sports	1
29	[29] Hockey	9
40	1 1 33 3,	0
51	[51] Other Ball Sports	16
52		89
53		6
54	[54] Other Winter Sports	3
55	[55] Other Type Of Sport	12
-1	[-1] No Answer	13
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	861
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8977
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10161 – Took Part In Competitions In This Sport

[1] Yes	720
[2] no	405
[-1] No Answer	0
[-2] Does Not Apply	881
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	[2] no [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10162 – 15 Years Old (Year)

1929		1
1930		1
1934		2
1935		1
1936		3
1937		2
1938		5
1939		4
1940		4
1941		9
1942		2
1943		11
1944		8
1945		9
1946		19
	(53 rows omitted)	1709
2000		26
2001		24
2002		20
2003		26
2004		24
2005		21
2006		27
2007		29
2008		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10163 - 20 Years Old (Year)

1934	1
1935	1
1939	2
1940	1
1941	3

1942		2
1943		5
1944		4
1945		4
1946		9
1947		2
1948		11
1949		8
1950		9
1951		19
	(50 rows omitted)	1647
2002		18
2003		19
2004		25
2005		22
2006		24
2007		20
2008		24
2009		22
2010		21
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	66
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10164 - 25 Years Old (Year)

1939		1
1940		1
1944		2
1945		1
1946		3
1947		2
1948		5
1949		4
1950		4
1951		9
1952		2
1953		11
1954		8
1955		9
1956		19
	(45 rows omitted)	1513
2002		27
2003		14
2004		32
2005		27
2006		29

2007		14
2008		18
2009		24
2010		21
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	189
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
0165	20 Vegrs Old (Vegr)	

10165 – 30 Years Old (Year)

1944		1
1945		1
1949		2
1950		1
1951		3
1952		2
1953		5
1954		4
1955		4
1956		9
1957		2
1958		11
1959		8
1960		9
1961		19
	(40 rows omitted)	1385
2002		32
2003		19
2004		28
2005		20
2006		19
2007		23
2008		14
2009		29
2010		23
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	316
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10166 – 35 Years Old (Year)

1949		1
1950		1
1954		2

1955 1956		1 3
1957		2
1958		5
1959		4
1960		4
1961		9
1962		2
1963		11
1964		8
1965		9
1966		19
1900	(25 rous amitted)	1200
2002	(35 rows omitted)	46
2002		40
2003		33
2004		35 37
		21
2006		
2007		30
2008		14
2009		27
2010	[1] No. Anguar	20
-]	[-1] No Answer	420
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	438
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10167 – 40 Years Old (Year)

1954		1
1955		1
1959		2
1960		1
1961		3
1962		2
1963		5
1964		4
1965		4
1966		9
1967		2
1968		11
1969		8
1970		9
1971		19
	(30 rows omitted)	981
2002		42
2003		44
2004		33

2005		46
2006		52
2007		45
2008		40
2009		31
2010		34
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	560
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10168 - 45 Years Old (Year)

1959		1
1960		1
1964		2
1965		1
1966		3
1967		2
1968		5
1969		4
1970		4
1971		9
1972		2
1973		11
1974		8
1975		9
1976	(25	19 796
	(25 rows omitted)	796 26
2002 2003		41
2003		41
2004		39
2005		32
2000		40
2007		44
2009		32
2010		45
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	769
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
•	1 -1 Carrette and Colored Colo	Ŭ

10169 - 50 Years Old (Year)

1964

1965		1
1969		2
1970		1
1971		3
1972		2
1973		5
1974		4
1975 1976		4 9
1976		2
1977		11
1979		8
1980		9
1981		19
	(20 rows omitted)	603
2002	(40
2003		45
2004		37
2005		42
2006		29
2007		24
2008		40
2009		43
2010		38
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	967
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4 	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 8939
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0939
-0	[-0] Questionnaire version with Mounted Filtering	U

10170 – 55 Years Old (Year)

1969		1
1970		1
1974		2
1975		1
1976		3
1977		2
1978		5
1979		4
1980		4
1981		9
1982		2
1983		11
1984		8
1985		9
1986		19
	(15 rows omitted)	409
2002		28

2003		48
2004		44
2005		40
2006		33
2007		40
2008		44
2009		37
2010		42
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1143
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10171 - 60 Years Old (Year)

1974		1
1975		1
1979		2
1980		1
1981		3
1982		2
1983		5
1984		4
1985		4
1986		9
1987		2
1988		11
1989		8 9
1990 1991		19
	(10 rows amitted)	258
2002	(10 rows omitted)	238
2002		42
2003		34
2005		24
2006		21
2007		27
2008		48
2009		44
2010		39
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1342
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10172 – 65 Years Old (Year)

1979 1980 1984 1985 1986 1987 1988 1989 1990 1991 1992 1993 1994 1995 1996		1 1 2 1 3 2 5 4 4 9 2 11 8 9
	(5 rows omitted)	98
2002		19
2003 2004		35 31
2004		30
2005		43
2007		29
2008		42
2009		34
2010		23
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1524
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

I0184 – FRG School Completed

1	[1] Secondary, Primary School	283
2	[2] Intermediate. Level	158
3	[3] Fachhochschule	28
4	[4] College Entrance Exam	118
5	[5] Other	7
6	[6] Dropout, No School Certificate	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	168
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

IO185 – GDR School Completed

1	[1] 8th Grade Completed	38
2	[2] 10th Grade Completed	61
3	[3] College Entrance Exam	33
4	[4] Other	4
5	[5] Dropout, No School Certificate	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	624
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

I0187 – Duration Schooling (Years)

1		2
2		2
3		4
4		3
5		1
6		4
7		10
8		38
9		14
10		44
11		22
12		30
13		28
14		2
15		4
16		1
18		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2553
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	5
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
U	[o] Questionnane version with Mounica Filtering	O

10190 – Federal State School

1	[1] Baden-Wuerttemberg	190
2	[2] Bavaria	250
3	[3] Berlin (East)	14
4	[4] Berlin (West)	17
5	[5] Brandenburg	17
6	[6] Bremen	20
7	[7] Hamburg	17
8	[8] Hesse	117

9	[9] Mecklenburg-West Pomerania	7	
10	[10] Lower Saxony	198	
11	[11] North Rhine-Westphalia	313	
12	[12] Rhineland -Palatinate	55	
13	[13] Saarland	10	
14	[14] Saxony	31	
15	[15] Saxony-Anhalt	9	
16	[16] Schleswig-Holstein	56	
17	[17] Thuringia	11	
18	[18] Berlin (Undeclared)	1	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	=	
98	[98] Germany Until 1949	98	
-1	[-1] No Answer	19	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	556	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
J	[o] Questionnaire Version With Mounted Filtering	Ū	
1019	4 – How Many Pupils Foreign		
1013	Thow many ruphs roleign		
1	[1] All	14	
2	[2] Most	11	
3	[3] About Half	31	
4	[4] About A Quarter	95	
5	[5] Less Than A Quarter	521	
6	[6] Nobody	1150	
-1	[-1] No Answer	23	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	174	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8909	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1019	5 - Formal Training Certificate, Uni. Degree		
	<u> </u>		
1	[1] Voc. Maybo	764	
1	[1] Yes, Maybe		
2	[2] Yes	70	
3	[3] no	1919	
-1	[-1] No Answer	15	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-5 -6		_	
-0	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
IO196 - Type Of Further School-Leaving Qualification			
1013	1, pe of Farmer School Leaving Quantication		
1	[1] Secondary, Primary School Degress	8	
2	[2] Intermediate School Degree	20	
2	[2] Fachbachachula	20	

39

3 [3] Fachhochschule

4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [4] Upper Sec. Leaving Certificate Abitur [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 8 - Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture 	65 15 2622 0 0 8159	
1013	o - Appletiticeship industry of Agriculture		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	 [1] Apprenticeship Industry Or Agriculture [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 	2830 0 6106 0 0	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1010	O Commercial Or Puriness Apprentisechin		
1019	9 - Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Commercial Or Business Apprenticeship [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 00 - BRD: Specialized Vocational School 	1535 0 7401 0 0 1992 0	
1020	- BND. Specialized Vocational School		
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] BRD: Specialized Vocational School [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering O1 - BRD: School For Health Care Profession 	46 0 717 0 0 10165 0	
1 -1	[1] BRD: School For Health Care Profession [-1] No Answer	18 0	
-1 -2	[-2] Does Not Apply	745	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	

10202 - BRD: Trade Or Technical School

[1] BRD: Trade Or Technical School	29
[-1] No Answer	0
[-2] Does Not Apply	734
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	 [1] BRD: Trade Or Technical School [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

10203 - BRD: Civil Servant Training

1	[1] BRD: Civil Servant Training	21
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	742
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10204 – BRD: Specialized Technical, Engineering School

1	[1] BRD: Specialized Technical, Engineering School	32
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	731
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10205 - BRD: University, College

1	[1] BRD: University, College	58
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	705
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10206 - BRD: Other Type of Education Completed

1	[1] BRD: Other Type of Education Completed	16
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	747
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10207 – GDR: Vocational, Specialist Training Completed

1	[1] GDR: Vocational, Specialist Training Completed	68
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	695
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	_	
10208 – GDR: Master Craftsman Degree		

1	[1] GDR: Master Craftsman Degree	7
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	756
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10209 – GDR: Specialized Technical, Engineering School

1	[1] GDR: Specialized Technical,Engineering School	28
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	735
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10210 – GDR: University, College

_	T-1	
1	[1] GDR: University, College	18
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	745
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10211 – GDR: Other Type Of Education Completed

1	[1] GDR: Other Type Of Education Completed	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	760
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10226 – Total Item-Nonresponse

1	[1] No Response	1353
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	619
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8955
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10227 – Year Of Last Completed Education, Vocational Training

1933		1
1939		1
1940		1
1941		1
1942		2
1943		4
1945		2
1947		6
1948		2
1949		6
1950		11
1951		6
1952		16
1953		13
1954		14
	(48 rows omitted)	1170
2003		29
2004		23
2005		17
2006		14
2007		22
2008		22
2009		24
2010		30
2011	[1] No Assure	1
-]	[-1] No Answer	4 540
-2 2	[-2] Does Not Apply	549 1
-3 -4	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
- 4 -5	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	8936
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0936
-0	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	U

10228 – Vocational Training Outside Germany

1	[1] Yes	174
2	[2] no	2586
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1

-3 -4 -5 -6	[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 8159 0	
1022	29 - Type Of Education,Training: Trained In Comp	oany	
1	[1] Yes	16	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2753	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4 -5	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 8159	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0139	
-0	[-0] Questionnane version with Mounted Filtering	U	
1023	<mark>30</mark> – Type Of Education,Training: Long Term Voca	tional T	raining
1	[1] Trained In Company	49	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2720	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1023	31 - Type Of Education,Training: Vocational Scho	ol	
1023	Type of Education, naming. Vocational Scho	O1	
1	[1] Vocational School	36	
1 -1	[1] Vocational School	36 0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	36 0 2733	
-	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	0	
-1 -2	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	0 2733	
-1 -2 -3	[-1] No Answer[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2733 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	0 2733 0 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	0 2733 0 0 8159 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2733 0 0 8159 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Collection 	0 2733 0 0 8159 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Collection [1] University, College 	0 2733 0 0 8159 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Collection [1] University, College [-1] No Answer 	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23 1 -1 -2 -3	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23 1 -1 -2 -3 -4	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 1023 1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0 0 8159	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23 1 -1 -2 -3 -4	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 1023 -1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0 0 8159	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 1023 -1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0 0 8159	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 1023 -1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0 0 8159	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO23	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 32 - Type Of Education, Training: University, Colle [1] University, College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 33 - Type Of Education, Training: Other	0 2733 0 0 8159 0 ege 74 0 2695 0 0 8159 0	

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2759
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

l0234 – Total Item-Nonresponse

-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1972
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8955
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10235 - Education Completed (Year)

1950		1
1951		1
1952		2
1953		1
1954		1
1958		1
1959		2
1961		3
1962		1
1963		1
1964		2
1965		2
1966		1
1967		1
1968		1
	(30 rows omitted)	100
2001		4
2002		4
2003		3
2004		3
2005		1
2006		1
2007		1
2009		3
2010		3
-1	[-1] No Answer	3
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1859
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Certificate For Voc. Degree Completed

1	[1] Yes	168
2	[2] no	5
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2595
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Certificate Accepted

1	[1] Yes	101
2	[2] no	57
-1	[-1] No Answer	10
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2601
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Intending to Get Further Degree

1	[1] Yes, Maybe	746
2	[2] Yes	226
3	[3] no	1788
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Completed Apprenticeship

1	[1] Completed Apprenticeship	104
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2665
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Full-time Vocational School

1	[1] F-Time Vocational Or Health Care School	35
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2734

-3 -4 -5 -6	 [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 11 - Higher Level Trade And Technical School 	0 0 8159 0	
1	[1] Higher Level Trade And Technical School	49	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2720	
-3 -4	[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
- 4 -5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
	12 – Civil Servant Education	Ū	
1022	12 - Civil Servant Education		
1	[1] Civil Servant Training Certificate	7	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2762	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1024	13 - Accredited Career Training Academy		
102	3 ,		
1	,	20	
	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer	20	
1	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy	_	
1 -1	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer	0	
1 -1 -2	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	0 2749	
1 -1 -2 -3	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2749 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2749 0 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2749 0 0 8159	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 102 4	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO2 4 1 -1 -2	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IIO2 4 1 -1 -2 -3	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO2 4 -1 -2 -3 -4	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO2 4 -5 -5 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2749 0 0 8159 0 60 0 2709 0 0 8159	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO2 4 -1 -2 -3 -4	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2749 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 2749 0 0 8159 0 60 0 2709 0 0 8159	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 IO2 4 -5 -6 IO2 4	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 15 - University	0 2749 0 0 8159 0 60 0 2709 0 0 8159 0	
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 -6	[1] Accredited Career Training Academy [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 14 - Engineering School [1] Vocational College [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 2749 0 0 8159 0 60 0 2709 0 0 8159	

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2627
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10246 – Total Item-Nonresponse

-1	[-1] No Answer	12
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1961
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8955
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

I0247 – Age When Went To Work

	1
	3
	11
	71
	102
	105
	223
	442
	387
	292
	197
	160
	97
	102
	80
(7 rows omitted)	217
	4
	6
	8
	2
	1
	1
	2
	1
	1
[-1] No Answer	1
[-2] Does Not Apply	251
[-3] Answer Improbable	1
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10249 – Still With First Employer

1	[1] Yes	305
2	[2] no	1501
-1	[-1] No Answer	31
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	169
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

l0250 – Type Of Blue-Collar Worker

1	[1] Untrained Blue-Collar Worker	153
2	[2] Semi-Trained Blue-Collar Worker	151
3	[3] Trained Blue-Collar Worker	623
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1842
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10251 – Type Of Self-Employment

1	[1] Self-Employed Farmer	1
2	[2] Free-Lance	6
3	[3] Other Self-Employed No Coworkers	3
4	[4] Other Self-Employed LE 9 Coworkers	3
5	[5] Other Self-Employed More 9 Coworkers	0
6	[6] Help In Family Business	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	750
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10252 – Self-Employed Farmer

1	[1] No Coworker	2
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	1
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2003
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Profession, Self-Employed Academic

1	[1] No Coworker	3
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	0
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2003
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Other Type Of Self-Employment

1	[1] No Coworker	6
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	6
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1994
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

- Family Workers

1	[1] Help In Family Business	9
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1997
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Type Of White-Collar Worker

1	[1] Simple Work, No	111
2	[2] No Trained Work, Simple Tasks	363
3	[3] Trained Work, Simple Tasks	484
4	[4] Qualified Professional	149
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1661
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

– Type Of Civil Servant

1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	 [1] Low-Level Civil Service [2] Middle-Level Civil Service [3] High-Level Civil Service [4] Executive Civil Service [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	14 32 36 11 7 2669 0 0 8159	
	58 – Total Item-Nonresponse		
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	6 2013 0 0 8909	
1026	60 – Required Training For Job		
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] No Specific Degree [2] Vocational Training [3] Technical College Degree [4] University Degree [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 51 - Civil Service, Public Administration 	299 988 71 131 12 505 0 0 8922	
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5	[1] Yes [2] no [-1] No Answer	277 1214 10 505 0 0 8922 0	
1 2 3	[1] yes, once [2] yes, more than once [3] no	873 502 797	

-1	[-1] No Answer	9
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	588
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10264 – Job Change, Year

1940		1
1942		1
1946		3
1947		1
1948		2
1949 1952		2
1952		3
1954		10
1955		1
1956		5
1957		1
1958		10
1959		6
1960		6
	(41 rows omitted)	728
2002		8
2003		6
2004		1
2005		6
2006 2007		4 8
2007		4
2009		6
2010		37
-1	[-1] No Answer	183
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1721
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10265 – Now Employed

1	[1] Yes	1160
2	[2] no	1021
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	588
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

10270 - Last Type Of Employee

? What was your last occupational status? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q280;larb[3141])

1	[1] Untrained Worker	146
2	[2] Semi-Trained Worker	259
3	[3] Trained Worker	253
4	[4] Foreman, Team Leader	30
5	[5] Foreman	16
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5732
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4491
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10271 – Last Type Of Self-Employment

1	[1] Self-Employed Farmer	5
2	[2] Freelancer	1
3	[3] Other Self-Employed no Coworkers	5
4	[4] Other Self-Employed 1-9 Coworker	0
5	[5] Other Self-Employed more than 9 Coworkers	1
6	[6] Help In Family Business	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	751
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10165
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10272 – Last Employment: Self-Employed Farmer

? What kind of self-employment was your last occupational status about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q281;lsstx1[3142])

1	[1] No Coworker	10
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	5
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5659
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	5254
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10273 - Last Employment: Profession, Self-Employed Academic

? What kind of self-employment was your last occupational status about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q281;lsstx1[3142])

1	[1] No Coworker	18
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	5
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	4
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5645
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	5254
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10274 – Last Employment: Other Self-Employment

? What kind of self-employment was your last occupational status about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q281;lsstx1[3142])

1	[1] No Coworker	29
2	[2] 1-9 Coworker	39
3	[3] 10 and more Coworker	13
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5592
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	5254
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10275 – Last Employment: Familiy Worker

? What kind of self-employment was your last occupational status about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q281;lsstx1[3142])

1	[1] Help In Family Business	10
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5663
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	5254
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10276 - Last: In Education, Training

Plave you recently worked as ...? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q283;lazubi[3144])

1	[1] Apprentice	16
2	[2] Trainee, Intern	2
3		5
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6414

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4491
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10277 - Last: White Collarl Worker

? In what occupational position are you currently employed as a white-collar worker? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q284;lang[3145])

1	[1] Foreman	18
2	[2] Simple Work, No	192
3	[3] No Trained Work, Simple Tasks	246
4	[4] Trained Work, Simple Tasks	542
5	[5] Qualified Professional	232
6	[6] Leadership Responsibilities	57
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5149
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4491
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10278 - Last: Civil Servant

? What position were you last employed in as civil servant? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q285;lamt [3146])

1	[1] Low-Level Civil Service	6
2	[2] Middle-Level Civil Service	45
3	[3] High-Level Civil Service	73
4	[4] Executive Civil Service	47
-1	[-1] No Answer	11
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6255
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4491
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10279 – Total Item-Nonresponse

-1	[-1] No Answer	9
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2010
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8909
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10280 - Year Moved Into Dwelling

1929		1
1930		1
1931		1
1934		2
1935		2
1936		2
1937		1
1938		2
1939		1
1940		1
1941		3
1949		3
1950		6
1951		1
1952	(FO	4
	(50 rows omitted)	1196
2003		51
2004		72
2005		102
2006		84
2007 2008		107 128
2008		100
2009		100
2010		109
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-1 -2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
J	[o] Cassisiniano toision trian mounica rintening	Ŭ

10282 - Westgerm., Eastgerm, Foreign Country

1	[1] West German	36
2	[2] East German	16
3	[3] Abroad	23
-1	[-1] No Answer	7
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1907
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10284 – Home At Place Of Work

1	[1] From Here	39
2	[2] From The Other	16
3	[3] Does not apply	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	4

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1930
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8939
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10311 - Marital Status

1	[1] Is,Was Married	2116
2	[2] Single	653
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10312 – Beginning Marriage 1

1926		1
1932		1
1935		1
1937		1
1939		2
1940		3
1942		3
1943		3
1946		5
1947		3
1948		6
1949		5
1950		14
1951		8
1952		20
	(49 rows omitted)	1824
2002		23
2003		18
2004		38
2005		12
2006		16
2007		15
2008		24
2009		17
2010		15
-1	[-1] No Answer	37
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	653
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10313 - Marriage Status (1)

1	[1] 1st Marriage	1493
2	[2] 1st Divorce	434
3	[3] 1st Widowed	184
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	653
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10314 - Marrriage 1 ended

1943		1
1944		3
1945		2
1946		1
1953		1
1954		1
1956		1
1957		2
1958		1
1960		2
1961		3
1962		3
1963		1
1965		1
1966		2
	(36 rows omitted)	441
2003		25
2004		13
2005		18
2006		15
2007		8
2008		12
2009		21
2010		9
2011		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	33
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2147
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10315 – Beginning Marriage 2

1947	1
1951	1

1955		2
1958		1
1962		5
1963		1
1964		2
1965		1
1966		2
1969		1
1970		1
1971		4
1972		4
1973		3
1974		2
	(25 rows omitted)	154
2002	(20 10110 011110001)	8
2003		3
2004		5
2005		9
2006		7
2007		8
2008		6
2009		3
2010		5
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2530
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10316 - Marriage Status (2)

1	[1] 2nd Marriage	171
2	[2] 2nd Divorce	47
3	[3] 2nd Widowed	21
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2530
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10317 - Marrriage 2 ended

1956	1
1965	1
1967	1
1968	1
1974	1
1976	3

1982		2
1984		1
1985		2
1987		3
1989		4
1991		2
1993		2
1994		3
1995		4
	(4 rows omitted)	9
2000		3
2001		1
2002		4
2003		3
2005		1
2007		2
2008		4
2009		5
2010		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	3
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2701
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10318 – Beginning Marriage 3

1057		1
1957		1
1986		1
1988		1
1990		3
1991		1
1994		1
1995		1
1996		1
1998		1
2001		1
2002		2
2004		3
2005		1
2008		4
2010		3
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2744
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10319 - Marriage Status (3)

1	[1] 3rd Marriage	18
2	[2] 3rd Divorce	6
3	[3] 3rd Widowed	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2744
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10320 - Marrriage 3 ended

1972		1
2003		2
2004		1
2008		1
2009		1
2010		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2762
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8159
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10321 - Social Year

1	[1] Yes	51
2	[2] no	1946
-1	[-1] No Answer	9
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8922
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10322 – Military, Community Service

1	[1] Yes	491
2	[2] no	473
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1050
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8909
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10323 - Type Of Service

1	[1] Military Service: Legally Required Period	307
2	[2] Military Service: Career Soldier	93
3	[3] Civil Service	73
4	[4] Disaster Service	14
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1528
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8909
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10324 - No Milit., Comm. Serv/ Soc. Yr.: Reason

1	[1] Still Too Young	26
2	[2] Unfit	120
3	[3] Supplementary Reserve	51
4	[4] Release From Military Service: Other Reasons	237
-1	[-1] No Answer	39
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1546
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8909
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10325 - Moved Into Dwelling (Year)

1921		1
1926		1
1930		2
1932		1
1935		2
1936		2
1939		1
1940		2
1942		1
1944		2
1947		1
1949		1
1950		4
1951		3
1952		2
	(36 rows omitted)	453
1992		29
1993		25
1994		48
1995		39
1996		32
1997		41

	98 99 00 -1 [-1] No Answer -2 [-2] Does Not Apply -3 [-3] Answer Improbable -4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer -5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire -6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filteri	53 22 10 2 0 0 0 10148	
1032	26 – Second Home		
1 2 -1 -2 -3	[1] Yes [2] no [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable	30 744 6 0	
-4 -5	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 10148	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
	27 – Westgerm., Eastgerm, Foreign Country	_	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] West German [2] East German [3] Abroad [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	22 3 1 4 750 0 0 10148	
1032	28 - Use Of Home		
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] This One Here [2] The Other, 2nd [3] About The Same [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 29 - Home At Place Of Work 	18 3 3 6 750 0 0 10148	
1	[1] From Here	12 8	

8

2 [2] From The Other

3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [3] Does not apply [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 30 - Ever Inheritance Or Gift 	4 6 750 0 0 10148 0	
1	[1] Yes	0	
2	[2] no	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5 C	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1033	31 - Case 1: Year		
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
	[1]		
1033	32 - Case 1: Inheritance Or Gift?		
1	[1] Inheritance	0	
2	[2] Gift, Other Transfer	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1033	33 – Case 1: House, Property, Condominium		
1	[1] Yes	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	

10334 – Case 1: Securities/Stocks

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10335 - Case 1: Cash, Bank Deposits

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10336 - Case 1: Shares, Company Ownership

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10337 - Case 1: Other Wealth Or Gift

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10338 - Case 1: Value At The Time

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10339 - Case 1: Value, Do Not Know

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10340 - Case 1: By Whom?

1	[1] One Or Both Parents	0
2	[2] Parents-In-Law	0
3	[3] Grandparents	0
4	[4] Husband Or Wife	0
5	[5] Other,s	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10341 - Case 2: Year

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10342 – Case 2: Inheritance Or Gift?

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10343 - Case 2: House, Property, Condominium

1	[1] Yes	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0

-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	10906 0			
1034	10344 – Case 2: Securities/Stocks				
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 15 - Case 2: Cash, Bank Deposits 	0 0 22 0 0 10906 0			
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	0 0 22 0 0 10906 0			
1034	6 - Case 2: Shares, Company Ownership				
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 22 0 0 10906			
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 22 0 0 10906 0			
-1 -2 -3 -4	[-1] No Answer[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 22 0 0			

-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	10906 0		
1034	10349 - Case 2: Value, Do Not Know			
1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 22 0 0 10906 0		
1 2 3 4 5 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] One Or Both Parents [2] Parents-In-Law [3] Grandparents [4] Husband Or Wife [5] Other,s [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 0 0 0 22 0 0 10906		
1035	51 - Case 3: Year			
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering [-6] Case 3: Inheritance Or Gift? 	0 22 0 0 10906 0		
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 22 0 0 10906 0		
1035	53 – Case 3: House, Property, Condominium			
1 -1	[1] Yes [-1] No Answer	0 0		

-2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering [-6] Case 3: Securities/Stocks 	22 0 0 10906 0	
1	[1] Yes	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3 4	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4 _	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 10906	
-5 e	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire		
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1035	55 – Case 3: Cash, Bank Deposits		
1	[1] Yes	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1035	66 - Case 3: Shares, Company Ownership		
1	[1] Yes	0	
-1	[-] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
loar			
1035	7 - Case 3: Other Wealth Or Gift		
1	[1] Voc	0	
1	[1] Yes	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	22	
-3 4	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4 -5	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 10906	
-5 6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire		
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1035	8 - Case 3: Value At The Time		
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	

[-2] Does Not Apply		
1-71 DOES NOT ADDIV	าา	
	22	
[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
[-6] Questionnaire version with Mounted Filtering	U	
O Casa 3: Value Do Not Know		
3 - Case 3. Value, DO NOT KHOW		
[1] Yes	0	
	-	
	Ü	
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
0 – Case 3: By Whom?		
[1] On a On Bath Barranta	0	
	0	
[3] Grandparents	0	
[4] Husband Or Wife	0	
	0	
	-	
[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0 10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	•	
	10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	10906	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift 	10906 0	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer 	10906	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift 	10906 0	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	10906 0	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable 	10906 0 0	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 	10906 0 0 0 22 0 0	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 	10906 0 0 0 22 0 0	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 – Value Of Future Inheritance Or Gift	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 – Value Of Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906 0	
 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 - Value Of Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply 	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906 0	
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 – Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 – Value Of Future Inheritance Or Gift [-1] No Answer	10906 0 0 22 0 0 10906 0	
	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 9 - Case 3: Value, Do Not Know [1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 - Case 3: By Whom? [1] One Or Both Parents [2] Parents-In-Law [3] Grandparents [4] Husband Or Wife [5] Other,s [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 9 - Case 3: Value, Do Not Know [1] Yes [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0 - Case 3: By Whom? [1] One Or Both Parents [2] Parents-In-Law [3] Grandparents [4] Husband Or Wife [5] Other,s [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply 20

10906

0

-5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

10574 - Doctorate

1	[1] Yes	146
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7972
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2810
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10575 - Vocational, Specialist Training Completed (Year)

1974		1
1981		1
1984		2
1985		1
1988		1
2002		1
2011		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10576 – Specialized Vocational School (Year)

2003		1
2008		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	12
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10577 - Trade Or Technical School (Year)

1979		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	13
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10578 - Civil Servant Education (Year)

-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 9 - Engineering School, Career Training Academ 	0 14 0 0 10914 0 ny (Year)	
-4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering O - University, College (Year) 	0 14 0 0 10914 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 1 - Doctorate (Year) 	0 14 0 0 10914 0	
-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 2 - Other Type Of Education Completed (Year) 	0 14 0 0 10914 0	
-: -: -: -:	7 1 [-1] No Answer 2 [-2] Does Not Apply 3 [-3] Answer Improbable 4 [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer 5 [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire 6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filterin 4 – Specialized Vocational School (Month)	1 0 13 0 0 10914 ng 0	
1 2 3	[1] January [2] February [3] March	0 0 0	

4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10585 - Trade Or Technical School (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10586 - Civil Servant Education (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0

12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10587 – Engineering School, Career Training Academy (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10588 - University, College (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10589 - Doctorate (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10590 - Other Type Of Education Completed (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10600 - Twin Sister/Brother: Identical

? Is one of them your twin brother or twin sister? // Yes, my identical twin (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q188:LGESCH5[3051])

1	[1] Yes, monozygotic	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	13

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10601 - Twin Sister: Non-Identical

? Is one of them your twin brother or twin sister? // Yes, my dizygotic twin sister (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q188:LGESCH6[3051])

1	[1] yes, twin sister: non-identical	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10602 - Twin Brother: Non-Identical

? Is one of them your twin brother or twin sister? // Yes, my dizygotic twin brother (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q188:LGESCH7[3051])

1	[1] yes, twin brother: non-identical	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10603 - No Twin Sister/Brother

? Is one of them your twin brother or twin sister? // No (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q188:LGESCH8 [3051])

1	[1] no	9
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	4
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10604 – Father Lives In The Same Place

1	[1] in same HH	0
2	[2] in same house	0
3	[3] In The Neighbor	0
4	[4] More Than 15 Min. To Walk	0

-1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 9 0 0 10919 0	
1 2 3 4 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] in same HH [2] in same House [3] In The Neighbor [4] more Than 15 Min. To Walk [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	0 0 0 0 0 7 0 0 0 10921	
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour [2] Far Away (Germany) [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering [-7] - Mother Lives In A Different Place	0 0 0 12 0 0 0 10916	
1 2 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] reachable Within 1 Hour [2] Far Away (Germany) [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 6 - Education Completed In (Year) 	0 0 0 12 0 0 10916	
1 2 3 4 5	[1] January[2] February[3] March[4] April[5] May	0 0 0 0	

6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10617 - Started To Work In (Year)

1936 1968		1 1
1980		1
1981		1
1984		2
1987		2
2004		2
2008		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10618 - Started To Work In (Month)

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914

-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	11	
1061	9 - First Child Lives In The Same Place:		
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] In Same House [2] In The Neighbor [3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 20 - Second Child Lives In The Same Place: 	0 0 0 0 12 0 0 0 10916	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	[1] In Same House [2] In The Neighbor [3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0 0 0 0 12 0 0 0 10916	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6 l062	 [1] In Same House [2] In The Neighbor [3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 22 - Fourth Child Lives In The Same Place: 	0 0 0 0 14 0 0 0 10914	
1 2 3 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	 [1] In Same House [2] In The Neighbor [3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 	0 0 0 0 14 0 0 0 10914	

10623 - Fifth Child Lives In The Same Place:

1	[1] In Same House	0
2	[2] In The Neighbor	0
3	[3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10624 – Sixth Child Lives In The Same Place:

1	[1] In Same House	0
2	[2] In The Neighbor	0
3	[3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10625 - Seventh Child Lives In The Same Place:

1	[1] In Same House	0
2	[2] In The Neighbor	0
3	[3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10626 – Eighth Child Lives In The Same Place:

1	[1] In Same House	0
2	[2] In The Neighbor	0
3	[3] More Than 15 Min. To Walk	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10627 - First Child Lives In A Different Place

1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	11
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10917
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10628 - Second Child Lives In A Different Place:

1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	11
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10917
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10629 - Third Child Lives In A Different Place

1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	12
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10916
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10630 - Fourth Child Lives In A Different Place

1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	13
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10915
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10631 – Fifth Child Lives In A Different Place

1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1063	32 – Sixth Child Lives In A Different Place		
1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0	
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1063	33 – Seventh Child Lives In A Different Place		
1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0	
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0	
-1	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14	
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10914	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
1063	34 – Eighth Child Lives In A Different Place		
		_	
1	[1] Reachable Within 1 Hour	0	
2	[2] Further Away (In Germany)	0	
-1 -	[-1] No Answer	0	
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	14	
-3 4	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-4 _	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 10914	
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	
U	[0] Questionnaire version with mounted rittering	O	
l112	4 - Father Catholic Church		
1	[1] Catholic	267	
1 -1	[1] Catholic [-1] No Answer	267 0	
-1 -2	[-1] No Aliswel [-2] Does Not Apply	529	
-2 -3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0	
-3 -4	[-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0	
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10132	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

I1125 – Mother Catholic Church

1	[1] Catholic	267
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	529
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	10132
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

binta – Survey Instrument

0	[0] By Telephone	0
1	[1] Oral Interview	691
2	[2] Written Ques. Interviewer	70
3	[3] Written Ques. No Interviewer	309
4	[4] Oral And Written	58
5	[5] Proxy	0
6	[6] With Interpreter	0
7	[7] Exc. Interpreter	0
8	[8] Written, By Mail	35
9	[9] CAPI	9760
10	[10] CAWI	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

iday – Day Of Interiew

1		234
2		305
3		303
4		355
5		350
6		392
7		326
8		342
9		378
10		419
11		400
12		391
13		408
14		397
15		376
	(7 rows omitted)	2605
23		334
24		387

25		398
26		345
27		377
28		352
29		335
30		283
31		136
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

imonth - Month Of Interiew

1	[1] January	942
2	[2] February	760
3	[3] March	758
4	[4] April	238
5	[5] May	121
6	[6] June	239
7	[7] July	803
8	[8] August	358
9	[9] September	2268
10	[10] October	2510
11	[11] November	1386
12	[12] December	545
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

iyear - Calendar Year Of Interview

2010		1739
2011		332
2012		1711
2013		1296
2014		2631
2015		564
2016		958
2017		803
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	894

-6	[-6]] Questionnaire Version With Modified I	Filtering 0
----	------	-----------------------------------------	-------------

intid - Interviewer-ID

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	35
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10548 – Sex

1	[1] Male	3809
	[2] Female	4350
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10011 - Birth Year

1907		1
1908		2
1910		1
1914		1
1915		2
1917		2 3 3
1918		3
1919		
1920		4
1921		9
1922		12
1923		17
1924		17
1925		26
1926	(6.4 L. 1)	29
	(64 rows omitted)	9855
1991		119
1992		120
1993		89
1994		101
1995		106
1996		110
1997		106
1998		112
1999	[1] N	74
-1	[-1] No Answer	7

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10012 - Month Of Birth

1	[1] January	845
-	[1] January	
2	[2] February	750
3	[3] March	885
4	[4] April	821
5	[5] May	854
6	[6] June	771
7	[7] July	828
8	[8] August	844
9	[9] September	795
10	[10] October	818
11	[11] November	755
12	[12] December	756
-1	[-1] No Answer	237
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	173
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	796
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10013 - Born In Germany

? Were you born in Germany? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q153;lsta1[1741])

1	[1] Yes	9404
2	[2] no	1522
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10016 - Country Of Birth

? What country were you born in? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q154;lsta2[2145])

1	[1] Germany	0
2	[2] Turkey	183
3	[3] Ex-Yugoslavia	13
4	[4] Greece	24
5	[5] Italy	49
6	[6] Spain	7
7	[7] Ex-GDR (Country Of Origin Only)	2

10	[10] Austria	37
11	[11] France	19
12	[12] Benelux	0
13	[13] Denmark	3
14	[14] Great Britain	15
15	[15] Sweden	1
16	[16] Norway	0
17	[17] Finland	5
	(156 rows omitted)	1160
174	[174] Madagascar	1
175	[175] Grenada	0
176	[176] Lesotho	0
177	[177] Bhutan	1
178	[178] Rwanda	0
179	[179] Malawi	0
180	[180] Bessarabia	0
222	[222] Eastern Europe	0
333	[333] unspec. foreign country	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9406
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10019 - Year, Moved to West Germany

? When did you move to Germany? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q155;lzug01[3023])

1933		1
1934		1
1938		2
1939		1
1943		1
1944		5
1945		13
1946		25
1947		5
1948		3
1949		3
1950		1
1951		1
1952		2
1953		1
	(54 rows omitted)	1237
2008		20
2009		14
2010		16
2011		21
2012		18
2013		22

2014		16
2015		12
2016		4
-1	[-1] No Answer	6
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8727
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10533 - Acquisition Of German Citizenship

Plave you had German citizenship since your birth, or did you acquire German citizenship later? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q158;lsta3[1746])

1	[1] Since Birth	6894
2	[2] Later	620
-1	[-1] No Answer	7
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	638
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10636 - Relationship Since (Year)

? Since when have you been in a relationship with your partner? // Since ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q162:PPJA[3027])

1936		2
1941		3
1942		2
1944		2
1946		4
1947		10
1948		8
1949		11
1950		11
1951		10
1952		19
1953		13
1954		18
1955		25
1956		20
	(51 rows omitted)	4364
2008	,	172
2009		165
2010		182
2011		241
2012		224
2013		196

2014		164
2015		96
2016		50
-1	[-1] No Answer	20
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2117
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	10
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10637 - Moved Together (Year)

? When did you move in together with that partner? // Since ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q164:PPLEB1A[3029])

1945		1
1947		1
1949		4
1950		8
1951		3
1952		11
1953		3
1954		11
1955		13
1956		19
1957		9
1958		31
1959		28
1960		75
1961		48
	(46 rows omitted)	3796
2008		121
2009		141
2010		108
2011		154
2012		172
2013		151
2014		105
2015		82
2016		54
-1	[-1] No Answer	17
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2993
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10638 - Lived Together Before

? Did you ever live together with <first name> before? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q165;ppleba [3030])

1	[1] Yes	78
2	[2] no	561
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5782
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4502
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10639 - Partner Moved Out (Year)

? And when did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q166:PPLEBJA[3031])

1975		1
1981		1
1986		1
1994		2
1995		1
1998		1
1999		1
2000		1
2002		3
2005		2
2006		1
2007		2
2008		1
2009		9
2010		10
2011		11
2012		13
2013		9
2014		5
2016		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8076
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10640 - Married

? Are you married to <first name>/your partner respectively are you living in a registered same-sex partnership? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q167;pehe1a[3032])

1	[1] Yes	3370
2	[2] Yes, same-sex	13
3	[3] No	1716
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3052

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10641 - Marriage (Year)

? When did you enter into the marriage / civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q181:PEHE2E[3045])

1947		2
1949		4
1950		6
1951		4
1952		7
1953		3
1954		11
1955		16
1956		18
1957		9
1958		33
1959		38
1960		74
1961		38
1962		44
	(45 rows omitted)	3226
2008		80
2009		95
2010		107
2011		96
2012		108
2013		60
2014		58
2015		39
2016		27
-1	[-1] No Answer	14
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3744
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lpleb5a – Still living together

1	[1] Yes	1045
2	[2] No	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	688
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0

-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lehe2a - Marriage continues to this day

1	[1] Yes	921
2	[2] Divorce	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	14
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	798
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lehe3a - Divorced (Year)

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1733
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10642 - Former Relationship [B]

? Now it is about previous relationships. Did you ever have a permanent relationship before your current one? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q169;pp1b/c/d[3034])

1	[1] Yes	4597
2	[2] no	3381
-1	[-1] No Answer	181
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10643 - Former Relationship [B] Since (Year)

? In which year did this relationship start? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q170:PPJB/C/D [3035])

1939	1
1940	1
1941	1
1942	3
1943	1
1944	5
1945	3
1946	6
1947	5

1948		18
1949		8
1950		25
1951		9
1952		20
1953		16
	(54 rows omitted)	3560
2008		125
2009		139
2010		122
2011		137
2012		100
2013		63
2014		56
2015		27
2016		17
-1	[-1] No Answer	124
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3562
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	5
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10644 - Former Relationsship [B] Ended In (Year)

? In which year did this relationship end? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q171:PPEND1B/C/D [3036])

1943		1
1944		1
1946		1
1947		1
1950		2
1952		1
1953		5
1955		1
1956		2
1957		5
1958		5
1959		3
1960		4
1961		6
1962		10
	(45 rows omitted)	2751
2008		183
2009		209
2010		246
2011		261
2012		261
2013		246
2014		145

2015		81
2016		67
-1	[-1] No Answer	97
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3562
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10645 - Former Relationship [B] Reason For End

Provided that relationship end? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q172;ppend2b/c/d[3037])

1	[1] Separation	4011
2	[2] Death	566
-1	[-1] No Answer	20
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3562
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10646 – Lives Together With Partner [B]

? Did you live together with that partner? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q173;ppleb1b/c/d[3038])

1	[1] Yes	2131
2	[2] no	1943
-1	[-1] No Answer	18
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	4067
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10647 - Moved Together [B] (Year)

? When did you move in with that partner? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q174:PPLEB2B/C/D [3039])

1942	2
1943	1
1944	1
1945	1
1946	1
1947	5
1948	6
1949	3
1950	12
1951	6
1952	18

1953		12
1954		16
1955		16
1956		22
	(51 rows omitted)	2232
2008		42
2009		47
2010		31
2011		34
2012		37
2013		17
2014		11
2015		7
2016		3
-1	[-1] No Answer	53
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5523
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10648 - Partner Moved Out [B] (Year)

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q175:PPLEB3B/C/D[3040])

1945		1
1952		1
1956		1
1957		1
1958		1
1959		3
1960		3
1961		3
1963		1
1964		2
1965		2
1966		4
1968		8
1969		3
1970		10
	(37 rows omitted)	1431
2008		103
2009		105
2010		112
2011		106
2012		92
2013		92
2014		41
2015		20
2016		22

-1	[-1] No Answer	50
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5941
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10649 - Live Together Despite Of Separation [B]

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Does not apply, still living in the same dwelling although separated (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/O175:PPLEB4B/C/D[3040])

1	[1] Separated - Still Living Together	21
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8130
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10650 - Married Partner [B]

? Did you marry that partner or did you live in a civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q176;pehe1b/c/d[3041])

1	[1] Yes	1366
2	[2] Yes, same-sex	3
3	[3] No	2857
-1	[-1] No Answer	15
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3918
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10651 – Marriage [B] (Year)

? When did you enter into the marriage / civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q177:PEHE2B/C/D[3042])

1942	2
1943	1
1944	2
1945	1
1946	1
1947	5
1948	6
1949	3
1950	12
1951	5

1952		16
1953		16
1954		15
1955		16
1956		18
	(48 rows omitted)	1487
2005		16
2006		14
2007		12
2008		18
2009		15
2010		11
2011		7
2012		3
2013		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	19
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6434
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	3
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10652 – Divorced [B]

? Did you repeal this marriage /civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q178;pehe3b/c/d[3043])

1	[1] Yes	858
2	[2] no	132
-1	[-1] No Answer	6
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5430
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4502
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lehe2b - Still married to partner [B]

1	[1] Yes	25
2	[2] Divorce	223
3	[3] Death	108
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1377
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10653 - Divorced [B] (Year)

? When did you repeal this marriage/civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q179:PEHE4B/C/D [3044])

1956 1958 1959 1961 1963 1964 1965 1966 1967 1968 1969 1970 1971 1972 1973	(34 rows omitted)	1 2 3 2 1 1 2 3 2 4 2 6 5 8 3 799
2008 2009		45 43
2010		40
2011		60
2012		44
2013		37
2014		30
2015		22
2016 -1	[1] No Anguar	10 14
-1 -2	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	6970
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0370
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10654 - Former Relationship [C]

? Now it is about previous relationships. Did you ever have a permanent relationship before your current one? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q169;pp1b/c/d[3034])

1	[1] Yes	1630
2	[2] no	2817
-1	[-1] No Answer	150
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3562
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10655 - Former Relationship [C] Since (Year)

? In which year did this relationship start? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q170:PPJB/C/D [3035])

1940		1
1948		1
1950 1951		2
1951		3
1953		1
1954		2
1955		2
1956		2
1957		3
1958		10
1959		2
1960		8
1961		5
1962		6
	(44 rows omitted)	1328
2007		33
2008		25
2009		43
2010		34
2011		13
2012		17
2013		4
2014		9
2015 -1	[1] No Anguar	3 68
-1 -2	[-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply	6529
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
J	[-] Carrament resident meaning	3

10656 - Former Relationsship [C] Ended In (Year)

? In which year did this relationship end? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q171:PPEND1B/C/D [3036])

1944	1
1950	1
1953	1
1955	1
1957	1
1958	2
1959	2
1961	3
1962	1

1963		2
1964		3
1965		8
1966		7
1967		2
1968		10
	(39 rows omitted)	1247
2008		62
2009		54
2010		50
2011		50
2012		20
2013		18
2014		11
2015		8
2016		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	61
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6529
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	2
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10657 – Former Relationship [C] Reason For End

? How did that relationship end? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q172;ppend2b/c/d[3037])

1	[1] Separation	1569
2	[2] Death	50
-1	[-1] No Answer	11
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6529
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10658 – Lives Together With Partner [C]

? Did you live together with that partner? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q173;ppleb1b/c/d[3038])

1	[1] Yes	559
2	[2] no	932
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6660
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10660 - Moved Together [C] (Year)

? When did you move in with that partner? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q174:PPLEB2B/C/D [3039])

1941		1
1949		1
1950		1
1951		3
1952		1
1953		1
1954		1
1957		2
1958		4
1959		1
1960		5
1961		5
1962		4
1963		2
1964		4
	(39 rows omitted)	558
2004		13
2005		11
2006		13
2007		15
2008		3
2009		5
2010		5
2011		6
2013	[1] N. A	2
-1	[-1] No Answer	23
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7469
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4 _	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0 2769
-5 -6	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	
-0	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10661 - Partner Moved Out [C] (Year)

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q175:PPLEB3B/C/D[3040])

1953	1	l
1961	2	2
1966	3	3
1967	1	l
1968	3	3
1969	3	3
1970		4
1971	2	2
1972	6	ŝ

1973		3
1974		9
1975		3
1976		5
1977		5
1978		4
	(28 rows omitted)	486
2007		19
2008		21
2009		19
2010		12
2011		11
2012		6
2013		3
2014		3
2015		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	16
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7508
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10662 - Live Together Despite Of Separation [C]

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Does not apply, still living in the same dwelling although separated (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q175:PPLEB4B/C/D[3040])

1	[1] Separated - Still Living Together	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8151
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10663 - Married Partner [C]

? Did you marry that partner or did you live in a civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q176;pehe1b/c/d[3041])

1	[1] Yes	273
2	[2] Yes, same-sex	0
3	[3] No	1280
-1	[-1] No Answer	11
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6595
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10664 - Marriage [C] (Year)

? When did you enter into the marriage / civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q177:PEHE2B/C/D[3042])

1943 1949		1 1
1951		3
1952		2
1953		1
1954		1
1957		2
1958		4
1959		1
1960		6
1961		4
1962		4
1963		2
1964		3
1965		11
	(35 rows omitted)	251
2001		6
2002		9
2003		6
2004		3
2005		6
2006		1
2007		3
2008		1
2009	T-1.1.	2
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7820
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4 _	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10665 - Divorced [C]

? Did you repeal this marriage /civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q178;pehe3b/c/d[3043])

1	[1] Yes	243
2	[2] no	6
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6177
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4502
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lehe2c - Still married to partner [C]

1	[1] Yes	0
2	[2] Divorce	59
3	[3] Death	7
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1667
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10666 - Divorced [C] (Year)

? When did you repeal this marriage/ civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q179:PEHE4B/C/D [3044])

1953		1
1961		1
1963		1
1966		2
1967		1
1968		1
1969		3
1970		3
1971		4
1972		4
1973		3
1974		8
1975		2
1976		5
1978		1
	(27 rows omitted)	213
2006		5
2007		9
2008		11
2009		2
2010		7
2011		7
2012		2
2013		1
2014		4
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7850
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10667 - Former Relationship [D]

? Now it is about previous relationships. Did you ever have a permanent relationship before your current one? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q169;pp1b/c/d[3034])

1	[1] Yes	480
2	[2] no	1100
-1	[-1] No Answer	50
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6529
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10668 - Former Relationship [D] Since (Year)

? In which year did this relationship start? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q170:PPJB/C/D [3035])

1948		1
1955		1
1958		1
1959		1
1960		2
1961		1
1962		2
1963		2
1964		4
1965		2
1966		3
1967		3
1968		3
1969		4
1970	(5.0	3
	(34 rows omitted)	363
2005		15
2006		13
2007		8
2008		9
2009		7
2010 2011		3 1
2011		2
2012		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	25
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7679
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10669 - Former Relationsship [D] Ended In (Year)

? In which year did this relationship end? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q171:PPEND1B/C/D [3036])

1951		1
1959		1
1962		3
1964		3
1965		1
1966		2
1968		2
1969		2
1970		1
1971		2
1972		2
1973		1
1974		3
1975		2
1976		1
	(29 rows omitted)	346
2006		21
2007		18
2008		10
2009		12
2010		4
2011		11
2012		4
2014		1
2015		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	25
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7679
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10670 - Former Relationship [D] Reason For End

? How did that relationship end? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q172;ppend2b/c/d[3037])

1	[1] Separation	468
2	[2] Death	7
-1	[-1] No Answer	5
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7679
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10671 – Lives Together With Partner [D]

? Did you live together with that partner? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q173;ppleb1b/c/d[3038])

1	[1] Yes	144
2	[2] no	292
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7721
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10672 - Moved Together [D] (Year)

? When did you move in with that partner? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q174:PPLEB2B/C/D [3039])

1956		1
1963		1
1964		3
1966		2
1967		1
1969		2
1971		1
1973		4
1974		6
1975 1976		6 2
1970		3
1978		2
1979		2
1980		7
	(20 rows omitted)	109
2001	(,	7
2002		7
2003		2
2004		2
2005		3
2007		3
2008		2
2009		1
2010		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	6
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7973
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10673 - Partner Moved Out [D] (Year)

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q175:PPLEB3B/C/D[3040])

1962		1
1965		1
1968		1
1972		1
1974		1
1975		1
1976		2
1977		3
1978		8
1979		1
1981		2
1982		4
1983		5
1984		7
1985		2
	(18 rows omitted)	106
2004	(10 10 M3 Gillings)	2
2005		7
2006		6
2007		4
2008		2
2009		2
2010		1
2011		3
2012		1
-]	[-1] No Answer	6
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7979
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
- 4 -5		2769
	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10674 – Live Together Despite Of Separation [D]

? When did you give up your shared dwelling, or when did you or your partner move out? // Does not apply, still living in the same dwelling although separated (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q175:PPLEB4B/C/D[3040])

1	[1] Separated - Still Living Together	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8157
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10675 - Married Partner [D]

? Did you marry that partner or did you live in a civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q176;pehe1b/c/d[3041])

1	[1] Yes	57
2	[2] Yes, same-sex	0
3	[3] No	401
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7699
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10676 - Marriage [D] (Year)

? When did you enter into the marriage / civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q177:PEHE2B/C/D[3042])

1953		1
1956		1
1963		1
1964		2
1966		1
1967		2
1968		1
1969		1
1970		1
1973		3
1974		4
1975		2
1977		2
1979		1
1980		4
	(14 rows omitted)	32
1995		1
1996		2
1997		1
1999		2
2000		2
2001		1
2002		2
2006		1
2009		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8082
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10677 – Divorced [D]

? Did you repeal this marriage /civil union? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q178;pehe3b/c/d[3043])

1	[1] Yes	51
2	[2] no	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6372
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4502
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

lehe2d - Still married to partner [D]

1	[1] Yes	0
2	[2] Divorce	18
3	[3] Death	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1713
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	9195
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10678 – Divorced [D] (Year)

? When did you repeal this marriage/ civil union? // Year: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q179:PEHE4B/C/D [3044])

1962		1
1965		1
1968		1
1972		1
1975		1
1976		1
1977		2
1978		1
1979		2
1980		1
1981		1
1982		2
1983		3
1984		2
1985		2
	(16 rows omitted)	30
2003		3
2004		2
2005		1
2006		3
2008		1

2009		1
2010		2
2013		1
2016		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8090
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10679 - Other Marriage [E]

Plave you ever been married to or lived in a civil union with someone you have not mentioned so far? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q180;pehe1e[2165])

1	[1] Yes	21
2	[2] Yes, same-sex	0
3	[3] No	872
-1	[-1] No Answer	14
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5566
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4455
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10680 - Other Marriage [E] (Year)

? When did you marry that person? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2011/Q95;pehe4e[115])

1971		1
1974		1
1977		1
1981		1
1985		2
1987		2
1988		1
1990		1
1993		2
1994		2
1997		2
2000		2
2004		1
2005		1
2007		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6452
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4455
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10681 - Still In Other Marriage [E]

? Are you still married to/ registered in civil union with that person? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q182;pehe5e[2167])

1	[1] Yes	1
2	[2] no	20
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6452
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4455
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10682 - Divorced [E] (Year)

Plow did that marriage/civil union end? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q183;pehe6e[3046])

1975		1
1978		1
1986		1
1989		1
1991		1
1993		1
1994		2
1995		1
1998		2
1999		1
2000		1
2001		1
2003		1
2005		1
2006		2
2009		1
2012		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6453
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4455
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10683 - Divorced [E] (Reason)

? How did this marriage / civil union end? Divorce/ annulment or by death? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q184;pehe7e[3047])

1	[1] Divorce	20
2	[2] Death	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6406

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	4502
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10061 - Siblings yes/no

? Did you or do you have any siblings? If yes, how many brothers and how many sisters? // no (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q187:LGESCH1[3050])

1	[1] Yes	8872
2	[2] no	1197
-1	[-1] No Answer	33
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	818
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10063 – Number of sisters

? Did you or do you have any siblings? If yes, how many brothers and how many sisters? // Yes, in fact ... brothers (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q187:LGESCH2[3050])

	16
	3728
	1536
	558
	243
	101
	49
	24
	4
	3
	1
[-1] No Answer	1
[-2] Does Not Apply	3846
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	818
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	[-2] Does Not Apply[-3] Answer Improbable[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10062 - Number of brothers

? Did you or do you have any siblings? If yes, how many brothers and how many sisters? // Yes, in fact ... sisters (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q187:LGESCH3[3050])

0	22
1	3724
2	1572
3	646

4		241
5		111
6		35
7		21
8		12
9		4
10		1
11		1
16		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	3719
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	818
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10065 – Siblings: Item Nonrespronse

? Did you or do you have any siblings? If yes, how many brothers and how many sisters? // no (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q187:LGESCH1[3050])

-1	[-1] No Answer	15
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10065
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	848
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10859 - Identical twin

1	[1] Yes, identical twin	53
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8106
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10860 - Dizygotic twin sister

1	[1] Yes, my dizygotic twin sister	74
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8085
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10861 – Dizygotic twin brother

1	[1] Yes, my dizygotic twin brother	74
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8085
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10862 - No twin

1	[1] No	7003
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1148
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10066 - No. Of Years Living With Bio. Parents

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With both of your (biological) parents ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH03[3052])

1		81
2		92
3		103
4		100
5		107
6		118
7		112
8		98
9		70
10		110
11		95
12		113
13		99
14		94
15		7990
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	795
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10067 - No. Of Years Living With Single Mother

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With your mother (living without a new companion) ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH04 [3052])

1		107
2		110
3		108
4		85
5		95
6		70
7		68
8		68
9		58
10		69
11		58
12		41
13		34
14		36
15		327
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8843
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
J	[o] Questionnane version with Mounted Filtering	U

10068 - No. Of Years Living With Mother And Partner

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With your mother and her (new) companion ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH05[3052])

1		21
2		40
3		41
4		33
5		47
6		36
7		30
8		45
9		50
10		37
11		35
12		35
13		26
14		21
15		92
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9588
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10069 - No. Of Years Living With Single Father

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With your father (living without a new partner) ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH06 [3052])

1 2 3		34 25 15
4		18
5		9
6		7
7		5
8		9
9		6
10		7
11		2
12		4
13		1
14		1
15		10
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10025
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
3	[o] Questionnane version with Mounted Filtering	O

10070 – No. Of Years Living With Single Father And Partner

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With your father and his (new) partner ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH07[3052])

ı		8
2		14
3		16
4		11
5		23
6		9
7		9
8		13
9		10
10		6
11		6
12		5
13		3
14		6
15		15
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10024
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0

-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	I-61 Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10071 - No. Of Years Living With Other Relatives

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With other relatives ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH08[3052])

1		34
2		25
3		26
4		18
5		11
6		11
7		12
8		12
9		14
10		13
11		7
12		15
13		9
14		8
15		69
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9894
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10072 – No. Of Years Living With Foster Parents

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // With foster parents ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH09[3052])

1	6
2	8
3	8
4	5
5	3
6	5
7	6
8	4
9	4
10	4
11	3
12	10
13	10
14	5
15	28

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10069
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	750
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10073 - No. Of Years Living In Home

Plow many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189;[3052])

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // In a children's home ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH10[3052])

1		26
2		17
3		20
4		12
5		15
6		7
7		4
8		10
9		12
10		2
11		1
12		2
13		3
15		10
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10024
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10074 - No. Of Year: Item Nonresponse

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189;[3052])

? How many of your first 15 years of life did you live with the following persons? // In a children's home ... years (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q189:LKH10[3052])

-1	[-1] No Answer	14
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10118
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	796
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10057 - Place Of Res. Before Reunification

? Where did you live before German reunification, i.e. before 1989? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q190;lwied[3053])

1	[1] East Germany, East Berlin	1749
2	[2] West Germany, West Berlin	6235
3	[3] Other Country	906
4	[4] Born In 1989 Or Later	1206
-1	[-1] No Answer	14
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	818
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10281 - Second Home

? Do you have any other apartment or house where you live as well or spend your holidays? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q191;l2wohn1[3054])

1	[1] Yes	448
2	[2] no	9679
-1	[-1] No Answer	21
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	780
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10283 - Use Of Home

? Do you have another home in which you yourself reside or spend your vacation? Which house / flat is your primary domicile? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q192;l2wohn3[1781])

1	[1] This One Here	359
2	[2] The Other, 2nd	46
3	[3] About The Same	39
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9700
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	780
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10285 - Number Of Children

? Do or did you have further children who are not living with you in the same household. If yes, how much? // Yes, there are ... children (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q231:LKIND[9102])

1	1918
2	2559

3		881
4		294
5		88
6		27
7		11
8		1
9		4
10		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	12
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5131
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10286 - No Children

? Do or did you have further children who are not living with you in the same household. If yes, how much? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q231:LKNO[9102])

1	[1] No, never had kids	3597
2	[2] No, I have no other children	483
-1	[-1] No Answer	686
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6162
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10288 - Sex Child 1

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	2935
2	[2] Daughter	2832
-1	[-1] No Answer	11
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5150
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10287 - Year Of Birth Child 1

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1927

1933		1
1935		1
1940		3
1941		1
1942		2
1943		1
1944		4
1945		4
1946		2
1947		6
1948		8
1949		9
1950		27
1951		14
	(56 rows omitted)	5344
2008	(30 lows offitted)	60
2009		60
2010		50
2011		42
2012		34
2013		43
2014		15
2015		9
2016		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	34
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5150
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
-0	[0] Questionnane version with mounted ritering	U

10863 – Month of Birth Child 1

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	323
2	[2] February	330
3	[3] March	346
4	[4] April	338
5	[5] May	314
6	[6] June	300
7	[7] July	304
8	[8] August	308
9	[9] September	345
10	[10] October	341
11	[11] November	314
12	[12] December	329
-1	[-1] No Answer	37

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	4034
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10289 - Residence Child 1

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	1459
2	[2] In The Same Place	1386
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	1805
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	424
5	[5] abroad	196
6	[6] Has Died	90
-1	[-1] No Answer	418
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5150
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10291 – Sex Child 2

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	1965
2	[2] Daughter	1905
-1	[-1] No Answer	9
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7049
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10290 - Year Of Birth Child 2

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1932	1
1941	1
1944	1
1945	1
1947	1
1948	3
1949	2

1950		2
1951		8
1952		11
1953		7
1954		11
1955		21
1956		20
1957		24
	(48 rows omitted)	3436
2006		35
2007		46
2008		33
2009		39
2010		44
2011		31
2012		35
2013		25
2014		8
-1	[-1] No Answer	32
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7049
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10864 - Month of Birth Child 2

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

[1] January	204
[2] February	195
[3] March	211
[4] April	231
[5] May	226
[6] June	223
[7] July	227
[8] August	246
[9] September	195
[10] October	212
[11] November	198
[12] December	187
[-1] No Answer	32
[-2] Does Not Apply	5376
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	[2] February [3] March [4] April [5] May [6] June [7] July [8] August [9] September [10] October [11] November [12] December [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10292 - Residence Child 2

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	1062
2	[2] In The Same Place	939
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	1193
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	242
5	[5] abroad	120
6	[6] Has Died	53
-1	[-1] No Answer	269
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7050
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10294 - Sex Child 3

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	657
2	[2] Daughter	647
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9616
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10293 - Year Of Birth Child 3

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1938	1
1945	1
1949	1
1951	4
1952	2
1953	3
1954	6
1955	5
1956	2
1957	6
1958	10
1959	8
1960	8

1961		23
1962		18
	(43 rows omitted)	1094
2006		10
2007		27
2008		15
2009		14
2010		11
2011		13
2012		3
2013		6
2014		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	19
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9616
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10865 - Month of Birth Child 3

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	71
2	[2] February	63
3	[3] March	74
4	[4] April	63
5	[5] May	65
6	[6] June	67
7	[7] July	96
8	[8] August	70
9	[9] September	67
10	[10] October	60
11	[11] November	51
12	[12] December	68
-1	[-1] No Answer	17
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7131
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10295 – Residence Child 3

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	377
2	[2] In The Same Place	340

3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	375
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	57
5	[5] abroad	36
6	[6] Has Died	34
-1	[-1] No Answer	93
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9616
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10297 - Sex Child 4

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	204
2	[2] Daughter	220
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10500
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10296 - Year Of Birth Child 4

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1949		1
1955		3
1956		4
1957		6
1958		2
1959		2
1960		7
1961		1
1962		5
1963		12
1964		9
1965		9
1966		17
1967		12
1968		8
	(37 rows omitted)	279
2006		9
2007		4
2008		3

2009		10
2010		5
2011		2
2012		5
2013		4
2014		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10500
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10866 - Month of Birth Child 4

In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	25
2	[2] February	25
3	[3] March	22
4	[4] April	24
5	[5] May	17
6	[6] June	22
7	[7] July	27
8	[8] August	22
9	[9] September	18
10	[10] October	30
11	[11] November	27
12	[12] December	17
-1	[-1] No Answer	7
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7680
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10298 - Residence Child 4

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	130
2	[2] In The Same Place	111
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	112
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	20
5	[5] abroad	15
6	[6] Has Died	7
-1	[-1] No Answer	33
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10500

-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10300 - Sex Child 5

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	71
2	[2] Daughter	63
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10794
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10299 - Year Of Birth Child 5

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1955		1
1957		1
1958		2
1959		1
1960		1
1961		7
1962		1
1963		4
1964		2
1965		3
1966		1
1967		9
1968		6
1969		1
1970		3
	(22 rows omitted)	71
1999		1
2001		3
2003		1
2005		1
2007		4
2008		3
2010		2
2011		1
2014		1

-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10794
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10867 - Month of Birth Child 5

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	7
2	[2] February	6
3	[3] March	15
4	[4] April	14
5	[5] May	6
6	[6] June	7
7	[7] July	7
8	[8] August	7
9	[9] September	4
10	[10] October	7
11	[11] November	5
12	[12] December	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7874
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10301 - Residence Child 5

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	29
2	[2] In The Same Place	40
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	42
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	7
5	[5] abroad	6
6	[6] Has Died	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	10
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10794
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10303 - Sex Child 6

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	16
2	[2] Daughter	30
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10882
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10302 - Year Of Birth Child 6

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1960		1
1961		2
1963		2
1965		1
1966		1
1967		3
1968		1
1970		2
1971		1
1972		2
1974		2
1975		3
1979		2
1980		2
1983	(5)	2
	(3 rows omitted)	4
1988		2
1989		3
1994		1
1999		1
2001		2 1
2005 2008		2
2008		1
2012		1
201 4 -1	[-1] No Answer	1
-1 -2	[-1] No Allswel	10882
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
5	[5] 1151 Somanica in Questionnanc	O

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering

10868 - Month of Birth Child 6

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

0

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	2
2	[2] February	6
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	2
5	[5] May	2
6	[6] June	6
7	[7] July	1
8	[8] August	6
9	[9] September	2
10	[10] October	1
11	[11] November	2
12	[12] December	2
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7931
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10304 - Residence Child 6

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

[1] In HH	9
[2] In The Same Place	11
[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	15
[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	3
[5] abroad	2
[6] Has Died	0
[-1] No Answer	6
[-2] Does Not Apply	10882
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	 [2] In The Same Place [3] In A Different Place In West Germany [4] In A Different Place In East Germany [5] abroad [6] Has Died [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10306 - Sex Child 7

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	3
2	[2] Daughter	16
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10909
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10305 - Year Of Birth Child 7

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1964		1
1966		1
1967		2
1970		2
1971		1
1976		1
1983		2
1986		3
1987		1
1997		2
2007		1
2009		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10909
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10869 - Month of Birth Child 7

In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	4
2	[2] February	1
3	[3] March	1
4	[4] April	1
5	[5] May	1
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	1
8	[8] August	3
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	1

11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7950
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10307 - Residence Child 7

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	5
2	[2] In The Same Place	5
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	6
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	1
5	[5] abroad	2
6	[6] Has Died	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10909
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10309 - Sex Child 8

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Son	1
2	[2] Daughter	5
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10920
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10308 - Year Of Birth Child 8

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1969		2
1974		1
1986		3
-1	[-1] No Answer	2

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10920
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10870 - Month of Birth Child 8

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	1
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	2
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	2
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7958
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10310 - Residence Child 8

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] In HH	0
2	[2] In The Same Place	2
3	[3] In A Different Place In West Germany	4
4	[4] In A Different Place In East Germany	1
5	[5] abroad	0
6	[6] Has Died	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10920
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10851 - Sex Child 9

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Your son	3
2		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8154
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10850 - Year Of Birth 9

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1969		1
1977		1
1986		1
1990		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8154
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10871 - Month of Birth Child 9

- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	2
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	0
8	[8] August	1
9	[9] September	2
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0

-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7958
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10852 - Residence Child 9

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] Here in this household	0
2	[2] Here in this town	2
3	[3] Elsewhere in West Germany	3
4	[4] Elsewhere in East Germany	0
5	[5] Abroad	0
6	[6] Has died	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8154
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10854 - Sex Child 10

- ? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])
- ? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] Your son	0
2	[2] Your daughter	1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8158
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10853 - Year Of Birth 10

? the child not living in the household is ... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q234A;lksexx[3097])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

1976		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8158
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0

10872 - Month of Birth Child 10

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Year of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBX[3098])

? In which year and month is <first name> born? // Month of birth (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q235A:LKGEBMOX[3098])

1	[1] January	0
2	[2] February	0
3	[3] March	0
4	[4] April	0
5	[5] May	0
6	[6] June	0
7	[7] July	1
8	[8] August	0
9	[9] September	0
10	[10] October	0
11	[11] November	0
12	[12] December	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7962
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10855 - Residence Child 10

? Where does <first name> live today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q237A;lkwox[3099])

1	[1] Here in this household	0
2	[2] Here in this town	0
3	[3] Elsewhere in West Germany	1
4	[4] Elsewhere in East Germany	0
5	[5] Abroad	0
6	[6] Has died	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8158
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10183 - No Certificate

? Do you hold a school leaving certificate? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q250;lsabx[3118])

- 1 [1] Still Going To School 301 -1 [-1] No Answer 1
- SOEP Survey Papers 494

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10626
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10191 - Type Of Certificate

- ? Do you hold a school leaving certificate? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q250;lsabx[3118])
- Please state the other school-leaving certificate. (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q254;lsab9[1856])

[1] Dropout, No School Certificate	214
[2] Secondary, Primary School, 8th Grade	2863
[3] Secondary, Primary School, 10th Grade	2982
[4] Vocational College	659
[5] College Entrance Exam	2124
[6] Other	45
[-1] No Answer	46
[-2] Does Not Apply	1232
[-3] Answer Improbable	0
[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
	 [2] Secondary, Primary School, 8th Grade [3] Secondary, Primary School, 10th Grade [4] Vocational College [5] College Entrance Exam [6] Other [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire

10186 - Country Last Attended School

? In which country did you receive your school leaving certificate? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q251;lsab3[1853])

1	[1] Federal State Of FRG	7380
2	[2] Former GDR, FRG	1348
3	[3] Other Country	924
-1	[-1] No Answer	28
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	485
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10188 - Completed School

? What kind of school leaving certificate did you receive? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q255;lsab5 [1857])

1	[1] Left School Without Degree	28
2	[2] Compulsory School, With Degree	341
3	[3] Vocational Extension School. With Degree	589
-1	[-1] No Answer	9
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9961
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0

-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10182 – Last Year Attended School

? Which year did you attend school last? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q256;lsab1[3121])

1927 1930 1932 1933 1934 1935 1936 1937 1938 1940 1941 1942 1943 1944 2008 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 -1 -2 -3 -4 -5 -6	(63 rows omitted) [-1] No Answer [-2] Does Not Apply [-3] Answer Improbable [-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer [-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Eiltering	1 2 2 1 2 2 5 8 5 17 20 15 20 29 44 8605 137 125 115 127 131 114 91 68 52 88 282 57 0 763	
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0	

10197 - Vocational Training In Germany

? Did you complete vocational training or a university degree? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q257;lab01[1859])

1	[1] Yes	8331
2	[2] no	2589
-1	[-1] No Answer	7
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0

10212 – Vocational, Specialist Training Completed

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258;[3122])

1	[1] Vocational, Specialist Training Completed	978
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1014
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	8936
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10214 – Specialized Vocational School

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? (*from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258;[3122]*)

1	[1] Specialized Vocational School	1063
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9102
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10216 - Trade Or Technical School

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? // Vocational school such as a school for master craftspeople or technical college (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258:LAB04=1 [3122])

1	[1] Specialized Technical School	578
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9587
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10218 - Civil Servant Education

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? // Training for civil servants (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258:LAB05=1[3122])

1	[1] Civil Servant Training	222
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9943
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0

-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10220 – Engineering School, Career Training Academy

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258;[3122])

1	[1] Engineering School, Career Training Academy	662
2	[2] Vocational College	60
3	[3] Dual Studies	27
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9416
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10222 – University, College

? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? *(from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258;[3122])*

1	[1] University	1112
2	[2] Ph.D	0
3	[3] Technical College	50
4	[4] Other College	44
5	[5] Habilitation	6
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8953
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10224 – Other Type Of Education Completed

- ? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? // Other Degree (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258:LAB08=1[3122])
- ? What type of vocational training or university degree is this about? // No answer (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q258:LAB08KA=-1[3122])
- Please name your other vocational training or university degree. (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q259;lab08x[1861])

1	[1] Other Type Of Education Completed	147
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10018
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	763

-6 [-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering 0

10873 - Completed Education (No Answer)

-1	[-1] No Answer	3
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7960
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2965
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10875 - Registered Unemployed During Last 10 Years Y/N

- ? Have you been registered as unemployed at the employment office (Arbeitsamt) at any time in the last 10 years, that is, from the beginning of 2005 to today? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q263;lal10a[3126])
- ? Are you registered as unemployed at the Employment Office ("Arbeitsamt")? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q265;lalo[1867])
- ? Are you officially registered unemployed at the employment office (Arbeitsamt)? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q268;palo[3130])

1	[1] Yes	2012
2	[1] No	6126
-1	[-1] No Answer	20
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	1
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10876 - How Often Unemployed During Last 10 Years

? How often have you been unemployed since 2005 to this day? // ... times (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q264:LAL10B[3127])

1		1313
2		382
3		156
4		51
5		38
6		15
7		9
8		2
9		1
10		19
12		2
13		3
15		1
20		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	19

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6147
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10878 - Unemployed during last 10 Years (Months)

If you add up all your periods of unemployment up to the present day, how many months will you be unemployed between 2005 and today altogether? // months (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q266:LAL10C[3128])

1		158
2		112
3		141
4		74
5		59
6		149
7		38
8		43
9		41
10		59
11		19
12		213
13		18
14		21
15		32
	(58 rows omitted)	650
107		1
108		8
109		1
110		2
114		1
115		1
116		4
118		3
120		102
-1	[-1] No Answer	62
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6147
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10856 - Number of Employers/Jobs

? How many jobs or employers have you had in the last 10 years since the beginning of 2005? // Number of employers/jobs: (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q267:LBESCH10[3129])

1	3233
2	1137

2		C73
3		673
4		336
5		207
6		96
7		44
8		23
9		11
10		32
11		3
12		5
13		1
14		1
15		6
20		1
25		1
30		1
33		1
38		1
40		3
45		2
-1	[-1] No Answer	48
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2293
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0
J	[o] Questionnane version with mounted intering	3

10857 – Does Not Apply (Self-Employed/Not Employed)

Plow many jobs or employers have you had in the last 10 years since the beginning of 2005? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q267;[3129])

1	[1] Does not apply, I have only been self-employed	374
2	[2] Does not apply, I have not been employed at all	1917
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	5866
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10879 – Current Employment Status

? Are you currently employed? Which one of the following applies best to your status? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q271;perw[3133])

1	[1] Employed full-time	2837
2	[2] Employed part-time	1022
3	[3] Completing in-service training (betriebliche Ausbildung) / apprenticeship (Lehre) /	197
J	in-service retraining (betriebliche Umschulung)	137
4	[4] In marginal (geringfügig) or irregular employment (unregelmäßig erwerbstätig)	447

5	[5] In partial retirement, phase with zero working hours (Altersteilzeit mit Arbeitszeit Null)	25
6	[6] Completing compulsory military service (Wehrpflicht)	3
7	[7] Completing community service as a substitute for compulsory military service (Zivil-	14
,	dienst) or as a voluntary social year (freiwilliges soziales Year)	1 1
8	[8] In the federal volunteer service (Bundesfreiwilligendienst)	5
9	[9]Not employed	3337
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	3041
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10266 – Last Year Of Employment

? Which was the last year you were employed? // Year (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q275:LEND [3137])

1941		1
1944		1
1946		1
1948		1
1949		4
1950		8
1951		1
1952		6
1953		3
1954		3
1955		5
1956		5
1957		9
1958		7
1959		9
	(48 rows omitted)	2527
2008		137
2009		153
2010		151
2011		185
2012		174
2013		190
2014		124
2015		67
2016		80
-1	[-1] No Answer	26
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6973
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	76
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10248 - Never Employed

? Which was the last year you were employed? // Does not apply, I have never been employed (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q275:L1NO[3137])

1	[1] Never Been Employed	760
2	[2] [L55] first vocational training	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	48
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	10043
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	1
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	76
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10267 - Employment Status

? In your last job, have you been employed full-time, part-time, or in marginal or irregular employment? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q276;lstd[3138])

1	[1] Full-Time Employment	2818
2	[2] Part Time Employment	735
3	[3] Marginal, Irregular Part-Time Employment	286
-1	[-1] No Answer	71
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7018
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	0
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10269 – Last Occupation: Civil Service

? Was the company you last worked for part of the public sector or th public administration? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q277;loed[1880])

1	[1] Yes	970
2	[2] no	2874
3	[3] does not apply, self-employed	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	34
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6974
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	76
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10077 - Mother and Father live in HH

? Do your mother and father live in this household? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q347;lvm [3205])

1	[1] Yes, Both	648
2	[2] Only Father	58
3	[3] Only Mother	302

4	[4] No, Neither	6756
-1	[-1] No Answer	2
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	3162
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10084 - Father Born In Germany

? Was your father born in Germany? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q348;lv03a[1987])

1	[1] Yes	6962
2	[2] no	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	94
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2265
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1607
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10086 – Country Of Birth Father

? Where was your father born? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q349;lv03b[1988])

1	[1] Germany	0
2	[2] Turkey	193
3	[3] Ex-Yugoslavia	20
4	[4] Greece	22
5	[5] Italy	74
6	[6] Spain	15
7	[7] Ex-GDR (Country Of Origin Only)	2
10	[10] Austria	67
11	[11] France	20
	[12] Benelux	0
13	[13] Denmark	2
14	[14] Great Britain	11
15	[15] Sweden	4
16	[16] Norway	0
17	[17] Finland	6
	(157 rows omitted)	1126
175	[175] Grenada	0
176	[176] Lesotho	0
177	[177] Bhutan	1
178	[178] Rwanda	0
179	[179] Malawi	0
180	[180] Bessarabia	1
222	[222] Eastern Europe	0
333	[333] unspec. foreign country	0
1883		1
-1	[-1] No Answer	3

-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7744
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1616
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10088 - Father German Citizen

? Does or did your father have German citizenship? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q350;lv04 [1989])

1	[1] Yes	7579
2	[2] no	1029
-1	[-1] No Answer	94
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	708
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10090 - Father: School Certificate

? What type of school leaving certificate did your father attain? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q351;lv05[3206])

1	[1] Have No Leaving Certificate	388
2	[2] 8th Grade, Secondary General School	5246
3	[3] 10th Grade, Intermediate School	1344
4	[4] Abitur, EOS	1278
5	[5] Other	109
6	[6] Do Not Know	988
-1	[-1] No Answer	76
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	731
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	768
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10122 - Father: Not Employed

? What was your father's occupation when you were 15 years old? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q353;lv12[3208])

1	[1] Father Not Employed	222
2	[2] Father Died	445
-1	[-1] No Answer	509
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8234
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	I-61 Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10114 - Father: Type Of Blue-Collar Worker

? What was your father's occupational status as a blue-collar worker? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q354;lv08[3209])

1	[1] Untrained Worker	305
2	[2] Semi-Trained Worker	836
3	[3] Skilled Manual	1764
4	[4] Foreman	107
5	[5] Master Craftsman	125
-1	[-1] No Answer	58
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6215
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10116 – Father: Type Of White-Collar Worker

? What was your father's occupational status as a white-collar worker? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q355;lv09[3210])

1	[1] Indust. Foreman	115
2	[2] Untrained Work With Simple Tasks	180
3	[3] Trained Work With Simple Tasks	442
4	[4] Qualified Professional	985
5	[5] H. Qualified Professional	604
6	[6] Managerial	122
-1	[-1] No Answer	42
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6920
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10118 – Father: Type Of Civil Servant

? What was your father's occupational status as a civil servant? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q356;lv10[3211])

1	[1] Low-Level Civil Service	63
2	[2] Middle-Level Civil Service	277
3	[3] High-Level Civil Service	231
4	[4] Executive Civil Service	147
-1	[-1] No Answer	38
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8654
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Ouestionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

IO120 – Father: Type Of Self-Employment

? What was your father's occupational status as a self-employed person? (*from*: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q357;lv11[3212])

1	[1] Farmer No Coworkers	193
2	[2] Farmer Coworkers	95
3	[3] Free-Lance Professional, No Coworkers	44
4	[4] Free-Lance Professional, Coworkers	95
5	[5] Other Self-Employed No Coworkers	175
6	[6] Other Self-Employed, Coworkers	472
7	[7] Help In Family Business	9
-1	[-1] No Answer	4
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8323
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10085 - Mother Born In Germany

? Now about your mother. Was she born in Germany? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q359;lm03a [1998])

1	[1] Yes	6931
2	[2] no	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	24
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2366
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1607
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10087 - Country Of Birth Mother

? Where was your mother born? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q360;lm03b[1999])

1	[1] Germany	0
2	[2] Turkey	177
3	[3] Ex-Yugoslavia	14
4	[4] Greece	23
5	[5] Italy	53
6	[6] Spain	10
7	[7] Ex-GDR (Country Of Origin Only)	1
10	[10] Austria	73
11	[11] France	24
12	[12] Benelux	0
13	[13] Denmark	1
14	[14] Great Britain	13
15	[15] Sweden	1
16	[16] Norway	3

17	[17] Finland	5
	(156 rows omitted)	1024
174	[174] Madagascar	1
175	[175] Grenada	0
176	[176] Lesotho	0
177	[177] Bhutan	1
178	[178] Rwanda	0
179	[179] Malawi	0
180	[180] Bessarabia	1
222	[222] Eastern Europe	0
333	[333] unspec. foreign country	0
-1	[-1] No Answer	1
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7886
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1616
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10089 - Mother German Citizen

Poes or did your mother have German citizenship? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q361;lm04 [2000])

1	[1] Yes	7534
2	[2] no	901
-1	[-1] No Answer	23
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	952
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10091 - Mother: School Certificate

? What type of school leaving certificate did your mother attain? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q362;lm05[3214])

1	[1] Have No Leaving Certificate	528
2	[2] 8th Grade, Secondary General School	5522
3	[3] 10th Grade, Intermediate School	1645
4	[4] Abitur, EOS	780
5	[5] Other	95
6	[6] Do Not Know	564
-1	[-1] No Answer	46
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	980
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	768
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10123 – Mother: Not Employed

? What was your mother's occupation when you were 15 years old? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q364;lm12[3216])

1	[1] Mother Not Employed	2969
2	[2] Mother Died	168
-1	[-1] No Answer	268
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6005
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10115 – Mother: Type Of Blue-Collar Worker

? What was your mother's occupational status as a blue-collar worker? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q365;lm08[3217])

1	[1] Untrained Blue-Collar Worker	481
2	[2] Semi-Trained Blue-Collar Worker	741
3	[3] Trained Blue-Collar Worker	510
4	[4] Foreman, Team Leader	4
5	[5] Foreman	3
-1	[-1] No Answer	27
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	7644
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10117 – Mother: Type Of White-Collar Worker

? What was your mother's occupational status as a white-collar worker? (*from*: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q366;lm09[3218])

1	[1] Indust. Foreman	8
2	[2] Untrained Work With Simple Tasks	412
3	[3] Trained Work With Simple Tasks	798
4	[4] Qualified Professional	1169
5	[5] H. Qualified Professional	182
6	[6] Managerial	19
-1	[-1] No Answer	23
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	6799
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10119 – Mother: Type Of Civil Servant

? What was your mother's occupational status as a civil servant? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q367;lm10[3219])

1	[1] Low-Level Civil Service	8
2	[2] Middle-Level Civil Service	53
3	[3] High-Level Civil Service	69
4	[4] Executive Civil Service	26
-1	[-1] No Answer	8
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	9246
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

IO121 – Mother: Type Of Self-Employment

? What was your mother's occupational status as a self-employed person? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q368;lm11[3220])

1	[1] Farmer No Coworkers	54
2	[2] Farmer Coworkers	23
3	[3] Free-Lance Professional, No Coworkers	14
4	[4] Free-Lance Professional, Coworkers	13
5	[5] Other Self-Employed No Coworkers	118
6	[6] Other Self-Employed, Coworkers	109
7	[7] Help In Family Business	183
-1	[-1] No Answer	0
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	8896
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	1518
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10880 - Church, Religion Yes/No

? Do you belong to a church or religious group? (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q370;lrelneu [2009])

1	[1] Yes	5314
2	[2] No	2814
-1	[-1] No Answer	31
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	0
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0

10881 - Church, Religion

? What church or religious group do you belong to? Are you... (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q371;lrel[2010])

? Please state what religious community you belong to. (from: soep-is/soep-is-2015/Q372;lrelso [2011])

1	[1] Catholic	2342
2	[2] Protestant	2429
3	[3] Member of another Christian denomination or religious community	201
4	[4] Member of an Islamic religious community	268
5	[5] Member of another religious community	62
-1	[-1] No Answer	11
-2	[-2] Does Not Apply	2846
-3	[-3] Answer Improbable	0
-4	[-4] Inadmissible Multiple Answer	0
-5	[-5] Not Contained In Questionnaire	2769
-6	[-6] Questionnaire Version With Modified Filtering	0